CALCULATION OF REGIST RATION FEE

Title of Each Class of Securities to be Registered	Amount to be Registered(1)	Maximum Offering Price Per Unit	Maximum Aggregate Offering Price	Amount of Registration fee(1)
5.75% Fixed-to-Floating Rate Trust Preference				
Securities of SCE Trust III	\$275,000,000	100%	\$275,000,000	\$35,420.00
Series H Preference Stock(2)		_	_	
Guarantee of Trust Preference Securities of			_	
SCE Trust III(3)	_	_	_	_

- (1) Calculated in accordance with Rule 457(r) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.
- (2) The Series H Preference Stock will be issued by SCE and will be purchased by SCE Trust III with the proceeds of the sale of the 5.75% Fixed-to-Floating Rate Trust Preference Securities issued by it. The Series H Preference Stock may later be distributed to the holders of Trust Preference Securities upon dissolution of SCE Trust III and the distribution of the assets thereof.
- (3) Pursuant to Rule 457(n) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, no additional registration fee is due for the guarantee.

PROSPECTUS



SCE Trust III

11,000,000 5.75% Fixed-to-Floating Rate Trust Preference Securities

(Cumulative, Liquidation Amount \$25 per Trust Preference Security) Fully and unconditionally guaranteed, to the extent described herein, by

Southern California Edison Company

SCE Trust III, a Delaware statutory trust subsidiary of ours, will issue the 5.75% Fixed-to-Floating Rate Trust Preference Securities, which we refer to herein as the "Trust Preference Securities." Each Trust Preference Security represents an undivided beneficial interest in the assets of SCE Trust III. The only assets of SCE Trust III will be the shares of our Series H Preference Stock, which have substantially the same payment terms as the Trust Preference Securities and which we refer to herein as the "Series H Preference Shares." SCE Trust III can make distributions on the Trust Preference Securities only if we make dividend payments on the Series H Preference Shares. We will pay dividends on the Series H Preference Shares when, as, and if declared by our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of the board.

Distributions on the Trust Preference Securities will be payable quarterly, in arrears, on March 15, June 15, September 15 and December 15 of each year, beginning on June 15, 2014. From and including March 6, 2014 to but excluding March 15, 2024, distributions will accrue and be payable at a rate of 5.75% per annum, payable beginning on June 15, 2014 and ending on March 15, 2024. From and including March 15, 2024, distributions will accrue and be payable at a floating rate equal to the three-month LIBOR plus a spread of 2.99% per annum, payable beginning on June 15, 2024. SCE Trust III will pay distributions on the Trust Preference Securities only from the proceeds, if any, of dividends it receives from us on the Series H Preference Shares. Distributions on the Trust Preference Securities, and dividends on the Series H Preference Shares, will be cumulative from March 6, 2014.

Neither the Trust Preference Securities nor the Series H Preference Shares have a maturity date. At our option, at any time, or from time to time, on or after March 15, 2024 we may redeem the Series H Preference Shares, in whole or in part, at 100% of their liquidation preference, plus accrued and unpaid dividends, if any. In addition, the Series H Preference Shares may be redeemed, in whole, but not in part, at any time prior to March 15, 2024 if certain changes in tax or investment company law or interpretation occur and certain other conditions are satisfied. Upon any redemption of the Series H Preference Shares, a corresponding amount of Trust Preference Securities will be redeemed.

The Series H Preference Shares will rank equally with other series of our preference stock, including our outstanding Series A, D, E, F and G Preference Stock, junior to our cumulative preferred stock and our secured and unsecured debt, and senior to our common stock. The Trust Preference Securities will effectively have the same ranking as the Series H Preference Shares as described in this prospectus.

We will guarantee the Trust Preference Securities to the extent described in this prospectus.

The Trust Preference Securities will not have any voting rights, except as set forth in this prospectus.

Application will be made to list the Trust Preference Securities on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol "SCE PRH". If approved for listing, we expect that the Trust Preference Securities will begin trading on the New York Stock Exchange within 30 days of their original issue date of March 6, 2014.

Investing in the Trust Preference Securities involves risks. See "Risk Factors" beginning on page 8.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined if this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

	Per Trust Preference		
	Security	Total	
Public offering price(1)	\$ 25.0000	\$275,000,000	
Underwriting discounts and commissions to be paid by Southern California Edison	\$ 0.7875(2)	\$ 5,424,788(2)	
Proceeds to SCE Trust III before expenses(1)	\$ 25.0000	\$275,000,000	

⁽¹⁾ Plus accrued distributions, if any, from March 6, 2014.

The underwriters expect that the Trust Preference Securities will be delivered in global form through the book-entry delivery system of The Depository Trust Company on or about March 6, 2014.

J.P Morgan Securities LLC and Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC acted as joint structuring advisors and J.P. Morgan Securities LLC acted as physical bookrunner for this transaction.

Joint Book-Running Managers

J.P. Morgan

Morgan Stanley

RBC Capital Markets

Wells Fargo Securities

The date of this Prospectus is February 27, 2014

⁽²⁾ Underwriting discounts and commissions of \$0.7875 per Trust Preference Security will be paid by us; except that for sales to certain institutions, the discounts and commissions will be \$0.3750 per Trust Preference Security.

We are responsible for the information contained and incorporated by reference in this prospectus and in any related free writing prospectus we prepare or authorize. We have not, and the underwriters have not, authorized anyone to provide you with any other information, and neither we nor the underwriters take any responsibility for any other information that others may provide you. Neither we nor the underwriters are making an offer to sell the Trust Preference Securities in any jurisdiction where the offer or sale is not permitted. You should assume that the information appearing in this prospectus, any such free writing prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference herein and therein is accurate only as of their respective dates. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and prospects may have changed since those dates.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Prospectus

	rage
ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS	1
FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS	2
<u>SUMMARY</u>	4
RISK FACTORS	8
SCE TRUST III	11
SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA EDISON COMPANY	13
<u>USE OF PROCEEDS</u>	14
RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES AND PREFERRED EQUITY DIVIDENDS	15
DESCRIPTION OF THE TRUST PREFERENCE SECURITIES	16
DESCRIPTION OF THE SERIES H PREFERENCE SHARES	28
DESCRIPTION OF THE GUARANTEE	34
RELATIONSHIP AMONG THE TRUST PREFERENCE SECURITIES, THE SERIES H PREFERENCE SHARES AND THE	
<u>GUARANTEE</u>	37
MATERIAL U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS	39
<u>CERT AIN ERIS A CONSIDERATIONS</u>	43
<u>UNDERWRITING</u>	45
<u>EXPERTS</u>	47
VALIDITY OF THE SECURITIES AND GUARANTEE	48
WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION	49

ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

References in this prospectus to "Southern California Edison," "we," "us," and "our" mean Southern California Edison Company, a California corporation, and references to the "Issuer" mean SCE Trust III. In this prospectus, we refer to the 5.75% Fixed-to-Floating Rate Trust Preference Securities being issued by SCE Trust III, which are offered hereby, as the "Trust Preference Securities." We refer to the Series H Preference Stock being issued by us to SCE Trust III (but not offered hereby) as the "Series H Preference Shares." We refer to our cumulative preferred stock as "cumulative preferred stock." We refer to our cumulative preferred stock and preference stock (including the Series H Preference Shares) together as "preferred equity."

FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus and the documents it incorporates by reference contain "forward-looking statements" within the meaning of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. Forward-looking statements reflect our current expectations and projections about future events based on our knowledge of present facts and circumstances and assumptions about future events and include any statement that does not directly relate to a historical or current fact. In this prospectus and elsewhere, the words "expects," "believes," "anticipates," "estimates," "projects," "intends," "probable," "may," "will," "could," "would," "should," and variations of such words and similar expressions, or discussions of strategy or of plans, are intended to identify forward-looking statements. Such statements necessarily involve risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from those anticipated. Some of the risks, uncertainties and other important factors that could cause results to differ, or that otherwise could impact us, include, but are not limited to:

- our ability to recover costs in a timely manner from our customers through regulated rates, including regulatory assets relating to San Ono fre Nuclear Generating Station ("San Ono fre") and under-collection of fuel and purchased power costs;
- decisions and other actions by the California Public Utilities Commission, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission and other regulatory authorities, and delays in regulatory actions;
- possible customer bypass or departure due to technological advancements or cumulative rate impacts that make selfgeneration or use of alternative energy sources economically viable;
- the risks inherent in the construction of transmission and distribution infrastructure replacement and expansion projects, including those related to project site identification, public opposition, environmental mitigation, construction, permitting, power curtailment costs (payments due under power contracts in the event there is insufficient transmission to enable the acceptance of power delivery), and governmental approvals;
- risks associated with the operation of transmission and distribution assets and power generating facilities, including: public safety issues; failure, availability, efficiency and output; availability and cost of spare parts;
- risks associates with the retirement and decommissioning of nuclear generating facilities;
- environmental laws and regulations, both at the state and federal levels, or changes in the application of those laws, that could require additional expenditures or otherwise affect the cost and manner of doing business;
- risk that the costs incurred in connection with San Ono fre may not be recoverable from our supplier or insurance coverage;
- approval of the Amended Plan of Reorganization, including the Settlement Agreement, in connection with the EME bankruptcy and proceedings related to it;
- the cost of capital and the ability to borrow funds and access capital markets on reasonable terms;
- the cost and availability of electricity including the ability to procure sufficient resources to meet expected customer needs to replace power and voltage support that was previously provided by San Ono fre or in the event of power plant outages or significant counterparty defaults under power-purchase agreements;
- changes in the fair value of investments and other assets;
- changes in interest rates and rates of inflation, including escalation rates which may be adjusted by public utility regulators;
- governmental, statutory, regulatory or administrative changes or initiatives affecting the electricity industry, including the market structure rules applicable to each market and price mitigation strategies adopted by the California Independent System Operator, Regional Transmission Organizations and adjoining regions;

- availability and creditworthiness of counterparties and the resulting effects on liquidity in the power and fuel markets and/or the ability of counterparties to pay amounts owed in excess of collateral provided in support of their obligations;
- the cost and availability of labor, equipment and materials;
- our ability to obtain sufficient insurance, including insurance relating to our nuclear facilities and wildfire-related liability, and to recover the costs of such insurance or in the absence of insurance the ability to recover uninsured losses;
- effects of legal proceedings, changes in or interpretations of tax laws, rates or policies;
- potential for penalties or disallowances caused by non-compliance with applicable laws and regulations;
- the cost and availability of fuel for generating facilities, and related transportation to the extent not recovered through regulated rate cost escalation provisions or balancing accounts;
- extent of technological change in the generation, storage, transmission, distribution and use of electricity;
- the cost and availability of emission credits or allowances for emission credits;
- physical security of our critical assets and personnel and the cyber security of our critical information technology systems for grid control, and business and customer data;
- risks that competing transmission systems will be built by merchant transmission providers in our service area; and
- weather conditions and natural disasters.

Additional information about risks and uncertainties, including more detail about the factors described above, is included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2013 and our Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q and Current Reports on Form 8-K filed subsequent to that date. Forward-looking statements speak only as of the date they are made and we are not obligated to publicly update or revise forward-looking statements.

SUMMARY

The following summary is qualified in its entirety by and should be read together with the more detailed information and audited financial statements, including the related notes, contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus.

Southern California Edison Company

Southern California Edison is an investor-owned electric utility company primarily engaged in the business of supplying electricity to a 50,000 square mile area of coastal, central, and southern California, excluding the City of Los Angeles and certain other cities. We own and operate transmission and distribution facilities and generation assets for the purpose of serving our customers' electricity needs. In addition to power provided from our own generating resources, we procure power from a variety of sources including other utilities, merchant generators, and other non-utility generators. Based in Rosemead, California, Southern California Edison was incorporated in California in 1909, and had assets of \$46 billion as of December 31, 2013.

Southern California Edison is a subsidiary of Edison International. The mailing address and telephone number of our principal executive offices are P.O. Box 800, Rosemead, CA 91770 and (626) 302-1212.

SCE Trust III

SCE Trust III, which we refer to herein as the "Issuer," is a Delaware statutory trust. It was created for the purpose of issuing and selling the 5.75% Fixed-to-Floating Rate Trust Preference Securities, which we refer to herein as the "Trust Preference Securities" and engaging in other transactions described in this prospectus. We will own all the Issuer's common securities. The Issuer's trustees (named in "SCE Trust III" section below) will conduct the business affairs of the Issuer.

The Trust Preference Securities

Each of the Trust Preference Securities will represent an undivided beneficial ownership interest in the assets of the Issuer.

The Issuer will sell the Trust Preference Securities to the public and its common securities to us. The Issuer will use the proceeds from those sales to purchase \$275,000,000 aggregate liquidation preference of our 5.75% Fixed-to-Floating Rate Series H Preference Stock, which we refer to herein as the "Series H Preference Shares." We will pay dividends on the Series H Preference Shares when, as, and if declared by our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of the board at the same rate and on the same dates as the Issuer makes distribution payments on the Trust Preference Securities. The Issuer will use the payments, if any, it receives on the Series H Preference Shares to make the corresponding payments on the Trust Preference Securities.

Distributions on the Trust Preference Securities

If you purchase and hold Trust Preference Securities, you will be entitled to receive cash distributions on the liquidation amount of \$25 per Trust Preference Security (i) at a rate of 5.75% per annum, from and including March 6, 2014 to but excluding March 15, 2024, and (ii) at a floating rate equal to the three-month LIBOR plus a spread of 2.99% per annum, from and including March 15, 2024. Distributions will be payable quarterly, in arrears, on March 15, June 15, September 15 and December 15 of each year, beginning on June 15, 2014. The Issuer will pay distributions on the Trust Preference Securities only from the proceeds, if any, of dividends it receives from us on the Series H Preference Shares. Distributions on the Trust Preference Securities are cumulative and will accrue from March 6, 2014.

Redemption of the Trust Preference Securities

The Trust Preference Securities do not have a maturity date and will remain outstanding indefinitely, unless we decide to redeem the Series H Preference Shares. Upon any redemption of the Series H Preference Shares, the Issuer will use the cash it receives to redeem a corresponding amount of Trust Preference Securities. The Series H Preference Shares are not required to be redeemed by us at any time, but may be redeemed, (i) at our option, in whole or in part, at any time, or from time to time, on or after March 15, 2024, and (ii) in whole, but not in part, at any time prior to March 15, 2024 if certain changes in tax or investment company law or interpretation occur and certain other conditions are satisfied. If the Series H Preference Shares are redeemed in whole, we may also redeem all of the common securities of the Issuer. For a description of our rights to redeem the Series H Preference Shares, see "Description of the Series H Preference Shares—Redemption" below.

Liquidation of the Issuer and Distribution of Series H Preference Shares to Holders

We may dissolve the Issuer at any time. If we dissolve the Issuer, after the Issuer satisfies all of its liabilities as required by law, the Issuer's trustees will:

- distribute the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) to the holders of the Trust Preference Securities; or
- pay the liquidation amount of the Trust Preference Securities, plus any accrued and unpaid dividends, if any, to the payment date, in cash, out of the assets of the Issuer.

Upon dissolution, the Issuer's administrative trustees may choose to (i) distribute the Series H Preference Shares directly, and cash in lieu of fractional shares, or (ii) distribute depositary shares each representing a 1/100th interest in a Series H Preference Share. See "Description of the Trust Preference Securities—Optional Liquidation of the Issuer and Distribution of the Series H Preference Shares" below.

Voting Rights

Holders of the Trust Preference Securities will have no voting rights, except the limited rights discussed in "Description of the Trust Preference Securities—Voting Rights" below.

Tax Treatment

Distributions constituting dividend income received by an individual U.S. holder in respect of the Trust Preference Securities will generally represent "qualified dividend income," which will generally be taxed at a lower maximum marginal tax rate than the maximum marginal tax rate applicable to ordinary income. In addition, distributions on the Trust Preference Securities constituting dividend income paid to holders that are U.S. corporations will generally qualify for the dividends-received deduction. The availability of the reduced dividend tax rate and the dividends-received deduction are subject to certain exceptions for short-term and hedged positions and other applicable limitations. Each investor should consult its tax advisor in light of its particular circumstances. For further discussion of the tax consequences relating to the Trust Preference Securities, see "Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations" below.

Listing

Application will be made to list the Trust Preference Securities on the New York Stock Exchange under the Symbol "SCE PR H". If approved for listing, we expect the Trust Preference Securities will begin trading on the New York Stock Exchange within 30 days of their original issue date of March 6, 2014.

The Series H Preference Shares

Dividends on the Series H Preference Shares

We will pay dividends on the Series H Preference Shares when, as, and if declared by our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of the board (i) at a rate of 5.75% per annum of the liquidation preference of \$2,500 per Series H Preference Share, from and including March 6, 2014 to but excluding March 15, 2024, and (ii) at a floating rate equal to the three-month LIBOR plus a spread of 2.99% per annum of the liquidation preference of \$2,500 per Series H Preference Share, from and including March 15, 2024. Dividends on the Series H Preference Shares will be payable quarterly, in arrears, on March 15, June 15, September 15 and December 15 of each year, beginning on June 15, 2014. Dividends on the Series H Preference Shares are cumulative from March 6, 2014.

Redemption of the Series H Preference Shares

The Series H Preference Shares do not have a maturity date, and we are not required to redeem the Series H Preference Shares. Accordingly, the Series H Preference Shares will remain outstanding indefinitely unless we decide to redeem them. We may redeem the Series H Preference Shares (i) at our option, in whole or in part, at any time, or from time to time, on or after March 15, 2024, and (ii) in whole, but not in part, at any time prior to March 15, 2024 if certain changes in tax or investment company law or interpretation occur and certain other conditions are satisfied. There will be no sinking fund for the redemption or purchase of the Series H Preference Shares or the Trust Preference Securities. Neither holders of the Series H Preference Shares will have the right to require the redemption of the Series H Preference Shares.

Ranking of the Series H Preference Shares

The Series H Preference Shares will rank equally with other series of our preference stock, including our outstanding Series A, D, E, F and G Preference Stock, junior to our cumulative preferred stock and secured and unsecured debt, and senior to our common stock.

Liquidation Preference

If we liquidate, dissolve or wind up, the holders of the Series H Preference Shares outstanding at such time will be entitled to receive 100% of the aggregate liquidation preference of the Series H Preference Shares, plus an amount equal to accrued and unpaid dividends, if any, before any distribution of assets is made to holders of our common stock.

Voting Rights

Any holder of the Series H Preference Shares will only be entitled to the limited voting rights provided in the certificate of determination of preferences establishing the Preferences Shares and as required by California law. See "Description of the Series H Preference Shares—Voting Rights" below.

Issuance of Senior Shares

As long as any Series H Preference Shares are outstanding, we do not intend to issue any shares of capital stock ranking senior to the Series H Preference Shares with respect to payment of dividends and distribution of our assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up.

Conversion Rights

The Series H Preference Shares will not be convertible into shares of any other class or series of our capital stock or any other security.

Guarantee by Southern California Edison

We will fully and unconditionally guarantee payment of amounts due under the Trust Preference Securities on a subordinated basis and to the extent the Issuer has funds available for payment of those amounts. We refer to this obligation as the "Guarantee." However, the Guarantee does not cover payments if the Issuer does not have sufficient funds to make the distribution payments, including, for example, if we have failed to pay to the Issuer dividends on the Series H Preference Shares.

We are also obligated to pay the expenses and other obligations of the Issuer, other than its obligations to make payments on the Trust Preference Securities.

We will also grant each holder of the Trust Preference Securities the right to institute a proceeding directly against us for enforcement of the rights of a holder of the Series H Preference Shares. We refer to this right herein as the "right of direct action." For purposes of the right of direct action, each Trust Preference Security you hold represents a 1/100th interest in a Series H Preference Share, and you can enforce the right of direct action only to the extent of an interest in Series H Preference Shares corresponding to the aggregate liquidation amount of the Trust Preference Securities you hold. See "Description of the Guarantee—Right of Direct Action" below.

Use of Proceeds

The Issuer will use all the proceeds from the sale of (i) the Trust Preference Securities to investors, and (ii) the common securities to us, to purchase the Series H Preference Shares from us.

We intend to use the net proceeds from the sale of Series H Preference Shares to the Issuer to repay commercial paper borrowings and/or for general corporate purposes.

RISK FACT ORS

Investing in the Trust Preference Securities involves risk. You should be aware of and carefully consider the following risk factors and the risk factors included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2013 (which is incorporated by reference in this prospectus). New risks may emerge at any time, and we cannot predict such risks or estimate the extent to which they may affect our financial performance. You should also read and consider all of the other information provided or incorporated by reference in this prospectus before deciding whether or not to purchase any of the Trust Preference Securities. See "Forward-Looking Statements" above and "Where You Can Find More Information" below.

The Series H Preference Shares and the Guarantee are subordinated to our secured and unsecured debt and cumulative preferred stock.

Our obligations to make dividend payments on the Series H Preference Shares or payments made under the Guarantee will rank junior to all of our secured and unsecured debt and the rights of holders of our cumulative preferred stock to receive dividends. This means that we cannot make any payments on the Series H Preference Shares or the Guarantee if we are in default on a payment of our secured or unsecured debt or have not paid dividends on our cumulative preferred stock. This could impact the distribution payments you receive as a holder of the Trust Preference Securities, because the Issuer will pay distributions on the Trust Preference Securities only from the proceeds, if any, of dividends received on the Series H Preference Shares.

In addition, the holders of our secured and unsecured debt and cumulative preferred stock will have prior rights with respect to any proceeds distributed in connection with any insolvency, liquidation, reorganization, dissolution or other winding up of our company. This may have the effect of reducing the amount of proceeds in connection with any insolvency, liquidation, reorganization or other winding up of our company paid to the Issuer as holder of the Series H Preference Shares and available to holders of the Trust Preference Securities. Although we do not intend to issue any additional shares of capital stock ranking senior to the Series H Preference Shares as long as any Series H Preference Shares are outstanding, none of the certificate of determination, the Guarantee, the Declaration of Trust (as defined below) or any other document applicable to this offering limits our ability to issue any additional shares of capital stock ranking senior to the Series H Preference Shares, provided we have received the required consent from holders of our preference stock. In addition, none of the certificate of determination, the Guarantee, the Declaration of Trust (as defined below) or any other document applicable to this offering limits our ability to incur additional secured and unsecured debt.

The Issuer cannot make payments on the Trust Preference Securities unless we make dividend payments on the Series H Preference Shares. We are not required to pay holders of the Trust Preference Securities under the Guarantee if the Issuer does not have cash available.

The Issuer's ability to make timely distribution, redemption or liquidation payments on the Trust Preference Securities is solely dependent on our making the corresponding payments on the Series H Preference Shares. We will pay dividends on the Series H Preference Shares only when, as, and if declared by our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of the board. In addition, the Guarantee only guarantees that we will make dividend, redemption and liquidation payments to holders of the Trust Preference Securities if the Issuer has funds available to make the payments but fails to do so. If the Issuer fails to make payments under the Trust Preference Securities because we have failed to make the corresponding payments under the Series H Preference Shares, you will not be able to rely upon the Guarantee for payment.

The Trust Preference Securities may be redeemed at any time on or after March 15, 2024, or at any time prior to March 15, 2024 following the occurrence of certain changes to tax and investment company law or interpretation.

We may redeem the Series H Preference Shares (i) at our option, in whole or in part, at any time, or from time to time, on or after March 15, 2024, and (ii) in whole, but not in part, at any time prior to March 15, 2024 if

certain changes in tax or investment company law or interpretation occur and certain other conditions described in "Description of the Series H Preference Shares—Redemption" are satisfied. Upon any redemption of the Series H Preference Shares, the institutional trustee will use the cash it receives to redeem a corresponding amount of Trust Preference Securities. You might not be able to reinvest the money you receive upon redemption of the Trust Preference Securities at the same rate as the rate of return on the Trust Preference Securities.

Holders of the Trust Preference Securities have limited voting rights.

As a holder of the Trust Preference Securities, you will not have any voting rights, except in certain limited circumstances as described under "Description of the Preference Shares—Voting Rights" below. Accordingly, holders of Trust Preference Securities may have no voting rights with respect to certain matters upon which a holder of our common stock or cumulative preferred stock may be entitled to vote. In addition, you will not be entitled to vote to appoint, remove or replace any administrative trustee, nor, except in limited cases, appoint, remove or replace the institutional trustee or the Delaware trustee, all of which will be otherwise appointed, removed or replaced by us.

Ratings on the Trust Preference Securities could be lowered.

We expect that Moody's Investors Service, Standard & Poor's Ratings Services and Fitch Ratings will assign ratings to the Trust Preference Securities. Generally, rating agencies base their ratings on such material and information, and such of their own investigative studies and assumptions, as they deem appropriate. A rating is not a recommendation to buy, sell or hold the Trust Preference Securities, and there is no assurance that any rating will apply for any given period of time or that a rating may not be adjusted or withdrawn. A downgrade or potential downgrade in these ratings, the assignment of a new rating that is lower than existing ratings, or a downgrade or potential downgrade in ratings assigned to us, our subsidiaries or any of our securities could adversely affect the trading price and liquidity of the Trust Preference Securities.

Rating agencies may change rating methodologies.

The rating agencies that currently or may in the future publish a rating for us or the Trust Preference Securities may from time to time in the future change the methodologies that they use for analyzing securities with features similar to the Trust Preference Securities. This may include, for example, changes to the relationship between ratings assigned to an issuer's senior securities and ratings assigned to securities with features similar to the Trust Preference Securities, which is sometimes called "notching." If the rating agencies change their practices for rating these securities in the future, and the ratings of the Trust Preference Securities are subsequently lowered or "notched" further, the trading price and liquidity of the Trust Preference Securities could be adversely affected.

An active trading market for the Trust Preference Securities may not develop.

Prior to this offering, there has been no public market for the Trust Preference Securities. We will apply to have the Trust Preference Securities listed on the New York Stock Exchange. If approved for listing, we expect the Trust Preference Securities will begin trading on the New York Stock Exchange within 30 days of their original issue date of March 6, 2014. Listing of the Trust Preference Securities on the New York Stock Exchange does not guarantee that a trading market for the Trust Preference Securities will develop, or if a trading market for the Trust Preference Securities does develop, the depth of the market or the ability of holders to sell their Trust Preference Securities easily. Although the underwriters have indicated that they intend to make a market in the Trust Preference Securities, as permitted by applicable laws and regulations, they are not obligated to do so and may discontinue that market-making activity at any time without notice. Accordingly, neither we nor the Issuer can assure you that an active trading market will develop or be sustained or that you will be able to sell the Trust Preference Securities.

There may be no trading market for the Series HPreference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) if the Issuer distributes them to you under certain circumstances.

The Series H Preference Shares will initially be held by the Issuer and, under certain circumstances, may be distributed directly to you or as depositary shares in lieu thereof. There is no established trading market for the Series H Preference Shares, and neither they nor any depositary shares in lieu thereof will be listed on any securities exchange. As a result, if the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) are distributed to holders of the Trust Preference Securities, under certain circumstances, neither we nor the Issuer can assure you that an active trading market will develop or be sustained or that you will be able to sell the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof). Although the underwriters have indicated that they intend to make a market in the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) if they are distributed to holders of the Trust Preference Securities, as permitted by applicable laws and regulations, they are not obligated to do so and may discontinue that market-making activity at any time without notice.

Changes in banks' inter-bank lending rate reporting practices or the method pursuant to which LIBOR is determined may adversely affect the value of securities to which LIBOR relates.

Concerns have been expressed that some of the member banks surveyed by the British Bankers' Association (the "BBA") in 2008 in connection with the calculation of daily LIBOR rates may have been underreporting the inter-bank lending rate applicable to them in order to avoid an appearance of capital insufficiency or adverse reputational or other consequences that may result from reporting higher inter-bank lending rates. As a result, the LIBOR rate-fixing process was changed by increasing the number of banks surveyed to set a LIBOR rate. The BBA has also taken additional steps intended to strengthen the oversight of the process. On July 9, 2013, the BBA announced that NYSE Euronext Rate Administration Limited had been selected as the new administrator for LIBOR. The transfer of administration is expected to be completed in early 2014. Future changes in the method pursuant to which the LIBOR rates are determined may result in a sudden or prolonged increase or decrease in the reported LIBOR rates, which may adversely affect the level of distributions on and the value of the Trust Preference Securities.

SCETRUST III

We created the Issuer as a Delaware statutory trust on December 8, 2004. Before the Trust Preference Securities are issued, the original trust agreement of the Issuer, dated December 8, 2004, as amended, will be amended and restated in its entirety (the "Declaration of Trust") substantially in the form which has been filed as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part.

The Issuer exists solely to:

- issue and sell the Trust Preference Securities offered hereby to the public;
- issue and sell its common securities to us;
- use the proceeds from the sale of the Trust Preference Securities and common securities to purchase the Series H Preference Shares:
- distribute the cash payments it receives, if any, on the Series H Preference Shares it owns to the holders of the Trust Preference Securities and common securities; and
- engage in other activities that are necessary or incidental to these purposes.

The Issuer will own only the Series H Preference Shares. The terms of the dividends payable, if any, on the Series H Preference Shares will be substantially the same as the terms of the distributions payable, if any, on the Trust Preference Securities. The only source of funds for the Issuer will be any dividends it receives from us on the Series H Preference Shares. The Issuer will use these funds, if any, to make any cash distributions due to holders of the Trust Preference Securities.

We will purchase all of the common securities of the Issuer. The common securities will represent an aggregate liquidation amount equal to \$10,000. The common securities will have terms substantially identical to, and will rank equal in priority of payment of dividends with, but junior in priority of payment of liquidations and redemptions to, the Trust Preference Securities.

Under certain circumstances, we may redeem the Series H Preference Shares that we sold to the Issuer. If this happens, the Issuer will redeem a corresponding amount of the Trust Preference Securities that it sold to the public. If the Series H Preference Shares are redeemed in whole, we may also redeem all of the common securities of the Issuer we hold.

We may dissolve the Issuer and cause the corresponding Series H Preference Shares to be distributed to the holders of the Trust Preference Securities. If this happens, owners of such Trust Preference Securities will no longer have any interest in the Issuer and will own only the corresponding Series H Preference Shares we initially issued to the Issuer. The Issuer's administrative trustees may choose to (i) distribute the Series H Preference Shares directly, and cash in lieu of fractional shares, or (ii) distribute depositary shares each representing a 1/100th interest in a Series H Preference Share. See "Description of the Trust Preference Securities—Optional Liquidation of the Issuer and Distribution of the Series H Preference Shares" below.

We have appointed five trustees to conduct the Issuer's business and affairs:

- The Bank of New York Mellon Trust Company, N.A., as the "institutional trustee;"
- BNY Mellon Trust of Delaware, as the "Delaware trustee;" and
- Robert C. Boada, Michael A. Henry and George T. Tabata, each an officer or employee of ours, as the "administrative trustees."

The duties and obligations of each trustee are governed by the Declaration of Trust. Except as otherwise expressly provided in the Declaration of Trust, only we can remove, replace or change the number of trustees.

We will pay all fees and expenses related to the Issuer and the offering of the Trust Preference Securities and will pay all ongoing costs and expenses of the Issuer, except the Issuer's payment obligations with respect to the Trust Preference Securities and common securities.

The Issuer has no independent operations and exists solely for the reasons summarized above. The Issuer will not be subject to the reporting requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act").

The principal offices of the Issuer are located at 2244 Walnut Grove Avenue, Rosemead, California 91770, and the telephone number of the Issuer is (626) 302-1212.

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA EDISON COMPANY

Southern California Edison is an investor-owned electric utility company primarily engaged in the business of supplying electricity to a 50,000 square mile area of coastal, central, and southern California, excluding the City of Los Angeles and certain other cities. We own and operate transmission and distribution facilities and generation assets for the purpose of serving our customers' electricity needs. In addition to power provided from our own generating resources, we procure power from a variety of sources including other utilities, merchant generators, and other non-utility generators. Based in Rosemead, California, Southern California Edison was incorporated in California in 1909, and had assets of \$46 billion as of December 31, 2013.

Southern California Edison is a subsidiary of Edison International. The mailing address and telephone number of our principal executive offices are P.O. Box 800, Rosemead, CA 91770 and (626) 302-1212.

For more information on Southern California Edison and its subsidiaries, see the documents incorporated by reference into this prospectus described under "Where You Can Find More Information" below.

USE OF PROCEEDS

The Issuer will use all the proceeds from the sale of (i) the Trust Preference Securities to investors, and (ii) the common securities to us, to purchase the Series H Preference Shares from us.

We intend to use the net proceeds from the sale of Series H Preference Shares to the Issuer to repay commercial paper borrowings and/or for general corporate purposes. The current weighted average interest rate of our commercial paper borrowings is 0.24%.

RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES AND PREFERRED EQUITY DIVIDENDS

The following table sets forth the ratio of Southern California Edison's earnings to combined fixed charges and preferred equity dividends, and the ratio of Southern California Edison's earnings to fixed charges, for each year in the five-year period ended December 31, 2013.

	Year Ended December 31,				
	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Ratio of Earnings to Combined Fixed Charges and Preferred Equity Dividends	3.71	3.57	3.70	3.65	2.62
Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges	4.30	4.10	4.34	4.31	3.20

DESCRIPTION OF THE TRUST PREFERENCE SECURITIES

Set forth below is a description of the particular terms of the Trust Preference Securities being offered by the Issuer. The following description is a summary and it does not describe every aspect of the Trust Preference Securities. The Declaration of Trust to be entered into by Southern California Edison and the Issuer's trustees, the form of which has been filed as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part, contains the full legal text of the matters described in this section. This summary is qualified by the Declaration of Trust. Therefore, you should read carefully the detailed provisions of the Declaration of Trust.

General

The Declaration of Trust for the Issuer authorizes the administrative trustees to issue the Trust Preference Securities and the common securities (together, the "Trust Securities") on behalf of the Issuer.

The Trust Securities represent undivided beneficial interests in the assets of the Issuer. All of the common securities will be owned, directly or indirectly, by us. The common securities will rank equally as to distributions with the Trust Preference Securities, and quarterly distribution payments will be made on the common securities on a ratable basis, with the Trust Preference Securities.

The Declaration of Trust does not permit the Issuer to issue any securities other than the Trust Securities or to incur any indebtedness. Under the Declaration of Trust, the institutional trustee will hold title to the Series H Preference Shares purchased by the Issuer for the benefit of the holders of the Trust Securities.

The Trust Preference Securities will be issued in the amount, at the price and on terms that are substantially the same as the terms of the corresponding Series H Preference Shares.

We will guarantee the Trust Preference Securities to the extent described below under "Description of the Guarantee." The guarantee agreement executed for the benefit of the holders of the Trust Preference Securities will be a guarantee on a subordinated basis with respect to the related Trust Preference Securities. However, such guarantee will not guarantee payment of distributions or amounts payable on redemption or liquidation of such Trust Preference Securities when the Issuer does not have funds available to make such payments. See "Description of the Guarantee" below.

We will also grant each holder of the Trust Preference Securities the right to institute a proceeding directly against us for enforcement of the rights of a holder of the Series H Preference Shares. We refer to this right herein as the "right of direct action." For purposes of the right of direct action, each Trust Preference Security you hold represents a 1/100th interest in a Series H Preference Share, and you can enforce the right of direct action only to the extent of an interest in Series H Preference Shares corresponding to the aggregate liquidation amount of the Trust Preference Securities you hold. See "Description of the Guarantee—Right of Direct Action" below.

Application will be made to list the Trust Preference Securities on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol "SCE PR H". If approved for listing, we expect the Trust Preference Securities will begin trading on the New York Stock Exchange within 30 days of their original issue date of March 6, 2014.

Distributions

The Issuer can pay distributions on the Trust Preference Securities only from the proceeds, if any, of dividends it receives from us on the Series H Preference Shares. Distributions on the Trust Preference Securities will be payable quarterly, in arrears, on March 15, June 15, September 15 and December 15 of each year (each a "distribution date"), beginning on June 15, 2014. From and including March 6, 2014 to but excluding March 15, 2024 (the "Fixed Rate Period") distributions will accrue and be payable at a rate of 5.75% per annum, payable beginning on June 15, 2014 and ending on March 15, 2024. From and including March 15, 2024 (the "Floating Rate Period"), distributions will accrue and be payable at a floating rate equal to the three-month LIBOR plus a spread of 2.99% per annum, payable beginning on June 15, 2024. Distributions are cumulative and will accrue from March 6, 2014.

If any distribution date during the Fixed Rate Period is not a business day (as defined below), then that distribution date will be postponed to the next succeeding business day, without any increase in the amount of distributions payable as a result of such postponement. If any distribution date during the Floating Rate Period is not a business day, then that distribution date will be postponed to the next succeeding business day, unless that day falls in the next calendar month, in which case the distribution date will be the immediately preceding business day.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, holders of the Trust Preference Securities will not be entitled to any distributions in excess of full cumulative distributions. No interest, distributions or sum of money in lieu thereof will be payable in respect of any distribution payment or payments on the Trust Preference Securities which may be in arrears.

On each distribution date, the Issuer will use the dividend payments, if any, it receives on the Series H Preference Shares to make the applicable distribution payment to the holders of the Trust Preference Securities on the related record date. As long as the Trust Preference Securities remain in book-entry form, the record dates for the Trust Preference Securities will be one business day prior to the relevant distribution date. As used in this prospectus, a "business day" means any weekday that is not a legal holiday in New York, New York and is not a day on which banking institutions in New York, New York or Los Angeles, California are closed. If the Trust Preference Securities are not in book-entry form, the record date will be the 1st of the month in which the relevant distribution date occurs. Distributions that are not paid on a particular distribution date, as a result of us having failed to make a dividend payment under the Series H Preference Shares, will be payable to the holders of the Trust Preference Securities on the record date applicable to the actual distribution date on which such distributions are paid.

The period beginning on and including March 6, 2014, and ending on but excluding June 15, 2014, the first distribution date, and each subsequent period beginning on and including a distribution date and ending on but excluding the next distribution date is called a "distribution period." Distributions payable on the Trust Preference Securities for any distribution period in the Fixed Rate Period will be computed on the basis of a 360-day year consisting of twelve 30-day months; provided that the amount of distributions payable for the initial distribution period and any period shorter than a full distribution period will be computed on the basis of a 360-day year consisting of twelve 30-day months and the actual number of days elapsed in the period using 30-day months. Distributions payable on the Trust Preference Securities for the Floating Rate Period will be computed based on the actual number of days in a distribution period and a 360-day year.

LIBOR for each distribution period during the Floating Rate Period will be determined by the calculation agent (see "Description of the Trust Preference Securities—Calculation Agent" below), as of the applicable determination date, in accordance with the following provisions:

- (a) the offered quotation to leading banks in the London interbank market for three-month dollar deposits as defined by the British Bankers' Association (or its successor in such capacity, such as NYSE Euronext Rate Administration Ltd.) and calculated by their appointed calculation agent and published, as such rate appears: (i) on the Reuters Monitor Money Rates Service Page LIBOR01 (or a successor page on such service) or (ii) if such rate is not available, on such other information system that provides such information, in each case as of 11:00 a.m. (London time) on such determination date,
- (b) if no such rate is so published, then the rate for such determination date shall be the arithmetic mean (rounded to five decimal places, with 0.000005 being rounded upwards) of the rates for three-month dollar deposits quoted to the calculation agent as of 11:00 a.m. (London time) on such determination date; it being understood that at least two such quotes must have been so provided to the calculation agent, or
- (c) if LIBOR cannot be determined on such determination date using the foregoing methods, then the LIBOR for the relevant distribution period shall be the LIBOR as determined using the foregoing methods for the first day before such determination date on which LIBOR can be so determined.

The "determination date" (for the purposes of this section) will be the second London Business Day (as defined below) immediately preceding the applicable distribution period.

"Reuters Monitor Money Rates Service Page LIBOR01" means the display designated on page "LIBOR01" on Reuters (or such other page as may replace the LIBOR01 page on that service or any successor service for the purpose of displaying London interbank offered rates for U.S. dollar deposits of major banks).

All percentages resulting from any of the above calculations will be rounded, if necessary, to the nearest one hundred-thousandth of a percentage point, with five one-millionths of a percentage point rounded upwards (e.g., 9.876545% (or .09876545) being rounded to 9.87655% (or .0987655)) and all dollar amounts used in or resulting from such calculations will be rounded to the nearest cent (with one-half cent being rounded upwards).

"London Business Day" means any day on which dealings in deposits in U.S. dollars are transacted in the London interbank market.

Redemption

The Trust Preference Securities do not have a maturity date, and the Issuer is not required to redeem the Trust Preference Securities except in connection with a redemption of the Series H Preference Shares. Accordingly, the Trust Preference Securities will remain outstanding indefinitely, unless we decide to redeem the Series H Preference Shares. The Series H Preference Shares may be redeemed (i) at our option, in whole or in part, at any time, or from time to time on or after March 15, 2024, and (ii) in whole, but not in part, at any time prior to March 15, 2024 within 90 days after certain changes in tax or investment company law or interpretation occur and certain other conditions are satisfied. For a description of our rights to redeem the Series H Preference Shares, see "Description of the Series H Preference Shares—Redemption" below.

If the Series H Preference Shares are redeemed, in whole or in part, at any time or from time to time, the institutional trustee will apply the proceeds from that payment to redeem a corresponding aggregate liquidation amount of Trust Preference Securities. The Trust Preference Securities will be redeemed at a price equal to \$25 per Trust Preference Security, plus accrued and unpaid distributions, if any, to the redemption date. If the Series H Preference Shares are redeemed in whole, we may also redeem all of the common securities of the Issuer we hold.

In the case of Trust Preference Securities held by The Depository Trust Company (or any successor) ("DTC") or its nominee, the distribution of the proceeds of such redemption will be made in accordance with the procedures of DTC or its nominee. The specific procedures relating to the redemption of the Trust Preference Securities are set forth immediately below.

Redemption Procedures

Because the Trust Preference Securities will be issued in the form of global securities held by DTC, the following description relates to the procedures applicable to the redemption of global securities. Please read "—Book-Entry, Delivery and Form" for more information about global securities.

The Issuer's institutional trustee will give each holder of the Trust Preference Securities at least 30, but not more than 60 days' notice of any redemption of the Trust Preference Securities, which notice will be irrevocable. If the Issuer's institutional trustee gives a notice of redemption of the Trust Preference Securities, then by 12:00 noon, New York City time, on the redemption date, the institutional trustee will deposit irrevocably with DTC or its nominee funds sufficient to pay the applicable redemption price to the extent we have paid the institutional trustee a sufficient amount of cash in connection with the related redemption of the corresponding Series H Preference Shares. The institutional trustee will also give DTC irrevocable instructions and authority to pay the redemption price to the holders of such Trust Preference Securities.

If notice of redemption has been given and funds deposited as required, then, effective on the date of such deposit, distributions will cease to accrue on the Trust Preference Securities called for redemption and all rights of the holders of such Trust Preference Securities so called for redemption will cease, except the right of the holders of such Trust Preference Securities to receive the redemption price, but without interest on such redemption price.

Subject to applicable law including, without limitation, United States federal securities law, we or our affiliates may at any time, or from time to time, purchase outstanding Trust Preference Securities by tender, in the open market or by private agreement and none of these purchases will be deemed redemptions in respect of the Trust Preference Securities for purposes of the Issuer's Declaration of Trust.

Payment of the redemption price on the Trust Preference Securities and any distribution or exchange of Series H Preference Shares to holders of the Trust Preference Securities will be made to the applicable record holders thereof as they appear on the register for such Trust Preference Securities on the relevant record date, which will be, in the case of redemption, so long as the Trust Preference Securities are in book-entry form, one business day before the redemption date, or in the case of liquidation, the liquidation date. There will be no sinking fund for the redemption of the Trust Preference Securities.

Liquidation Distribution upon Dissolution

This prospectus refers to any voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution, winding-up or termination of a trust as a "liquidation." Upon the liquidation of the Issuer, the holders of the Trust Preference Securities will be entitled to receive 100% of the liquidation amount of their securities, plus accrued and unpaid distributions, if any, to the date of payment. However, such holders will not receive such distribution if we instead distribute on a ratable basis to the holders of the Trust Preference Securities the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) in an aggregate liquidation preference equal to the aggregate liquidation amount of, with a dividend rate identical to the distribution rate of, and with accrued and unpaid dividends equal to accrued and unpaid distributions on, the Trust Preference Securities outstanding at such time. See "Optional Liquidation of the Issuer and Distribution of the Series H Preference Shares" below.

If this distribution can be paid only in part because the Issuer has insufficient assets available to pay in full such aggregate liquidation distribution, then the amounts payable directly by the Issuer on the Trust Preference Securities will be paid on a *pro rata* basis prior to payment on the common securities.

Pursuant to the Issuer's Declaration of Trust, the Issuer will dissolve:

- upon the bankruptcy, dissolution or liquidation of us or the holder of the common securities, if different;
- upon an election by us to dissolve the Issuer;
- upon the entry of a decree of a judicial dissolution of the holder of the common securities, us or the Issuer;
- before the Issuer issues any Trust Securities, without any consent; or
- when all of the Trust Securities have been called for redemption.

Optional Liquidation of the Issuer and Distribution of the Series H Preference Shares

We will have the right at any time to elect to dissolve the Issuer by causing the Series H Preference Shares it holds to be distributed to the holders of the related Trust Securities. If we elect to dissolve the Issuer, then the Series H Preference Shares will be distributed to the holders of the related Trust Securities in exchange therefor, and thereupon the Issuer will dissolve. The Issuer's administrative trustees may choose to (i) distribute the Series H Preference Shares directly, and cash in lieu of fractional shares, or (ii) distribute depositary shares each representing a 1/100th interest in a Series H Preference Share.

If the administrative trustees choose to distribute the Series H Preference Shares directly, each holder of Trust Preference Securities will receive a number of whole Series H Preference Shares having an aggregate liquidation preference equal to the aggregate liquidation amount of, with a dividend rate identical to the distribution rate of, and accrued and unpaid dividends, if any, equal to accrued and unpaid distributions on, the Trust Preference Securities being exchanged. No fractional shares of Series H Preference Shares will be issued to holders of the Trust Preference Securities. Instead, each holder will have the right to receive an amount in cash out of the assets of the Issuer equal to the liquidation preference of the fraction of a Series H Preference Share they are entitled to receive, plus accrued and unpaid dividends, if any, on such fraction of a share to the payment date.

If the administrative trustees choose to distribute depositary shares each representing a 1/100th interest in a Series H Preference Share, each holder of Trust Preference Securities will receive a number of depositary shares representing an aggregate liquidation preference of Series H Preference Shares equal to the aggregate liquidation amount of, with a dividend rate identical to the distribution rate of, and accrued and unpaid dividends, if any, equal to accrued and unpaid distributions on, the Trust Preference Securities being exchanged.

We anticipate that any distribution of Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) will be through book-entry distribution of interests in one or more global securities under depositary arrangements similar to those applicable to the Trust Preference Securities. See "—Book-Entry, Delivery and Form" below.

After the date of any distribution of the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) upon dissolution of the Issuer:

- The Trust Preference Securities will no longer be deemed to be outstanding;
- The securities depositary or its nominee, as the record holder of the Trust Preference Securities, will receive a registered global certificate or certificates representing the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof), and cash in lieu of fractional shares, if applicable, to be delivered upon such distribution; and
- any certificates representing Trust Preference Securities not held by the depositary or its nominee will be deemed to represent Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) having an aggregate liquidation preference equal to the aggregate stated liquidation amount of, with a dividend rate identical to the distribution rate of, and accrued and unpaid dividends, if any, equal to accrued and unpaid distributions on, the Trust Preference Securities until such certificates are presented to us or our agent for transfer or reissue.

We do not intend to list the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) on any securities exchange upon any such liquidation and distribution of Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof). There can be no assurance as to the market prices or liquidity of the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) that may be distributed in exchange for the Trust Preference Securities if a dissolution or liquidation of the Issuer were to occur. This means that the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) that an investor may receive if a dissolution and liquidation of the Issuer were to occur may not have an active secondary market and may trade, if at all, at a discount to the price that the investor paid to purchase the Trust Preference Securities.

Under current U.S. federal income tax law, and assuming, as expected, the Issuer is treated as a domestic grantor trust, a distribution of the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) in exchange for the Trust Preference Securities would not be a taxable event to you. If, however, the Issuer were subject to U.S. federal income tax with respect to income accrued or received on the Series H Preference Shares, the distribution of the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) by the Issuer would be a taxable event to the Issuer and to you. See "Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Considerations—Classification of the Issuer" below.

Optional Exchange

If at any time, or from time to time, we or any of our affiliates are a holder of the Trust Preference Securities, we or our affiliate, as the case may be, will have the right to deliver to the Issuer's institutional trustee all or the portion of its Trust Preference Securities as it elects and receive, in exchange therefor, Series H Preference Shares in an aggregate liquidation preference equal to the aggregate liquidation amount of, with a dividend rate identical to the distribution rate of, and accrued and unpaid dividends, if any, equal to accrued and unpaid distributions on, the Trust Preference Securities. The election (i) will be exercisable effective by the holder delivering to the institutional trustee a written notice of the election (X) specifying the liquidation amount of the Trust Preference Securities with respect to which the election is being made and (Y) the date on which the exchange will occur, which date will not be less than three business days after the receipt by the Issuer's institutional trustee of the election notice and (ii) will be conditioned upon the holder having delivered or caused to be delivered to the Issuer's institutional trustee or its designee the Trust Preference Securities which are the subject of the election by 10:00 A.M., New York City time, on the date on which the exchange is to occur. After the exchange, the Trust Preference Securities will be canceled and will no longer be deemed to be outstanding and all rights of the holder with respect to the Trust Preference Securities will cease, including accrued but unpaid distributions thereon, if any. In the event the Trust Preference Securities are book-entry Trust Preference Securities, upon the exchange the Issuer's institutional trustee, in its capacity as securities registrar, will cause an annotation to be made on the book-entry Trust Preference Securities certificate or certificates evidencing the book-entry Trust Preference Securities to evidence the reduction in the aggregate liquidation amount thereof resulting from the cancellation. If all of the then-outstanding Trust Preference Securities are exchanged, we may also exchange all of the then-outstanding common securities of the Issuer.

Notwithstanding anything else in the Declaration of Trust to the contrary, in order to effectuate the exchanges contemplated above, the Issuer is authorized to execute, deliver and perform, and we, the Issuer's institutional trustee, Delaware trustee and any administrative trustee, on behalf of the Issuer, acting singly or collectively, is authorized to execute and deliver on behalf of the Issuer, an exchange agreement, cancellation letter, and any and all other documents, agreements, or certificates contemplated by or related to the exchanges in each case without further vote or approval of any other person. For the avoidance of doubt, the exchanges described above will not be deemed redemptions in respect of the Trust Preference Securities or the common securities under the Declaration of Trust.

Consolidation, Merger or Amalgamation of the Issuer

The Issuer may not consolidate, amalgamate, merge with or into, or be replaced by or convey, transfer or lease its properties and assets substantially as an entirety to any corporation or other body, except as described below. The Issuer may, with the consent of its administrative trustees and without the consent of the holders of the Trust Preference Securities, its Delaware trustee, or its institutional trustee, consolidate, amalgamate, merge with or into, or be replaced by or convey, transfer or lease its properties and assets substantially as an entirety to another trust, provided that:

- the successor entity either
 - expressly assumes all of the obligations of the Issuer relating to the Trust Securities; or
 - substitutes for the Trust Preference Securities other successor securities having substantially the same terms as the Trust Preference Securities, so long as those successor securities rank the same as the Trust Preference Securities regarding distributions and payments upon liquidation, redemption and otherwise;
- we, as issuer of the Series H Preference Shares, expressly acknowledge a trustee of the successor entity possessing the same powers and duties as the institutional trustee of the Issuer as the holder of the Series H Preference Shares;

- immediately following such merger, consolidation, amalgamation or replacement, the Trust Preference Securities or any successor securities are listed, or any successor securities will be listed upon notification of issuance, on any national securities exchange or with another organization on which the Trust Preference Securities are then listed or quoted, if any;
- such merger, consolidation, amalgamation or replacement does not cause the Trust Preference Securities, including any successor securities, to be downgraded by any nationally recognized statistical rating organization;
- such merger, consolidation, amalgamation or replacement does not adversely affect the powers, preferences or special rights of the Trust Securities, including any successor securities, in any material respect, other than in connection with any dilution of the holders' interest in the new entity;
- such successor entity has a purpose identical to that of the Issuer;
- prior to such merger, consolidation, amalgamation or replacement, we have received an opinion of a nationally recognized independent counsel to the Issuer experienced in such matters to the effect that:
 - such merger, consolidation, amalgamation or replacement does not adversely affect the powers, preferences or special rights of the Trust Securities, including any successor securities, in any material respect, other than in connection with any dilution of the holders' interest in the new entity;
 - following such merger, consolidation, amalgamation or replacement, neither the Issuer nor the successor entity will be required to register as an "investment company" under the Investment Company Act of 1940 (the "Investment Company Act); and
 - following such merger, consolidation, amalgamation or replacement, the Issuer or the successor entity will continue to be classified as a domestic grantor trust for U.S. federal income tax purposes, *provided*, *however* that this requirement may be waived by the consent of 100% of the liquidation amount of the Trust Preference Securities; and
- we or our successor or permitted assign owns all common securities of the successor entity and we guarantee the obligations of the successor entity under the successor securities at least to the extent provided by the Guarantee and the successor entity assumes all obligations of the Issuer with respect to the Issuer's trustees.

Voting Rights

The holders of the Trust Preference Securities will have no voting rights except as discussed below and in "—Amendment of Declaration of Trust" and "Description of the Guarantee—Amendments and Assignment" and except as provided under the Delaware Statutory Trust Act, Chapter 38 of Title 12 of the Delaware Code, 12 Del. Code § 3801 et seq., as it may be amended from time to time, or any successor legislation and as otherwise required by law and the Declaration of Trust. On any matter as to which voting rights exist, the holders of the Trust Preference Securities will be entitled to one vote for each \$25 liquidation amount of Trust Preference Securities they hold.

So long as the institutional trustee receives the tax opinion discussed below, the holders of a majority in aggregate liquidation amount of the Trust Securities have the right to direct the institutional trustee, as holder of the Series H Preference Shares, to:

- direct any proceeding for any remedy available to the institutional trustee, or exercising any trust or power conferred on the institutional trustee with respect to the Series H Preference Shares;
- consent to any amendment or modification of the Series H Preference Shares where such consent is required.

Except for directing the time, method and place of conducting a proceeding for a remedy available to the institutional trustee, the institutional trustee will not take any of the actions described in the clauses above unless the institutional trustee receives an opinion of a nationally recognized independent tax counsel experienced in such matters. The opinion must be to the effect that, as a result of such action, the applicable trust will not fail to be classified as a domestic grantor trust for U.S. federal income tax purposes.

Any required approval or direction of holders of the Trust Preference Securities may be given at a separate meeting of holders of the Trust Preference Securities convened for such purpose, at a meeting of all of the holders of Trust Securities or by written consent. The administrative trustees will mail to each holder of record of Trust Preference Securities a notice of any meeting at which such holders are entitled to vote. Each such notice will include a statement setting forth the following information:

- the date and time of such meeting;
- a description of any resolution proposed for adoption at such meeting on which such holders are entitled to vote; and
- instructions for the delivery of proxies.

No vote or consent of the holders of the Trust Preference Securities will be required for the Issuer to redeem and cancel the Trust Preference Securities or distribute the Series H Preference Shares in accordance with the Declaration of Trust.

Despite the fact that holders of the Trust Preference Securities are entitled to vote or consent under the circumstances described above, any Trust Preference Securities that are owned at the time by us or any entity directly or indirectly controlling or controlled by, or under direct or indirect common control with, us, will not be entitled to vote or consent. Instead, these Trust Preference Securities will be treated for purposes of such vote or consent as if they were not outstanding.

Holders of the Trust Preference Securities have no express rights under the Declaration of Trust to appoint or remove the administrative trustees. Instead, under the terms of the Declaration of Trust, these trustees may be appointed, removed or replaced solely by us as the holder of all of the Issuer's common securities. Holders of the majority of liquidation amount of the Trust Preference Securities may appoint or remove the institutional trustee or Delaware trustee is at that time actively enforcing its rights as holder of the Series H Preference Shares. However, if the institutional trustee or Delaware trustee is not at that time actively enforcing its rights as holder of the Series H Preference Shares, it may only be appointed or removed by us as holder of all of the Issuer's common securities.

To the fullest extent permitted by the Delaware Statutory Trust Act, voting and consensual rights with respect to the Issuer available to or in favor of holders or owners of the Trust Preference Securities may be exercised only by a United States Person that is a beneficial owner of the Trust Preference Securities or by a United States Person acting as irrevocable agent with discretionary powers for the beneficial owner of the Trust Preference Securities that is not a United States Person. To the fullest extent permitted by the Delaware Statutory Trust Act, holders that are not United States Persons must irrevocably appoint a United States Person with discretionary powers to act as their agent with respect to such voting and consensual rights. For this purpose, a United States Person is any person treated as a United States person as defined in section 7701(a)(30) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended.

Amendment of the Declaration of Trust

The Issuer's administrative trustees may generally amend the Declaration of Trust without the consent of the holders of the Trust Preference Securities, unless such amendment adversely affects the powers, preferences or special rights of the Trust Preference Securities in any material respect. Specifically, the administrative trustees may amend the Declaration of Trust to:

- cure any ambiguity, correct or supplement any provisions in such Declaration of Trust that may be defective or inconsistent with any other provision, or to make any other provisions with respect to matters or questions arising under such Declaration of Trust, which may not be inconsistent with the other provisions of such Declaration of Trust;
- modify, eliminate or add to any provisions of such Declaration of Trust to such extent as will be necessary to ensure that the Issuer will be classified for U.S. federal income tax purposes as a domestic grantor trust at all times that any Trust Securities are outstanding or to ensure that such trust will not be required to register as an "investment company" under the Investment Company Act;
- add to our covenants, restrictions or obligations; or
- modify, eliminate or add to any provision of such Declaration of Trust to such extent as may be reasonably necessary to effectuate any of the foregoing or to otherwise comply with applicable law.

Such amendment may only be made with the consent of the institutional trustee, if the rights, powers, duties, obligations or immunities of the institutional trustee will be adversely affected, and with the consent of the Delaware trustee, if the rights, powers, duties, obligations or immunities of the Delaware trustee will be adversely affected.

If any proposed amendment to the Declaration of Trust provides for, or the administrative trustees otherwise propose to effect:

- any action that would adversely affect the powers, preferences or special rights of the Trust Securities in any material respect, whether by way of amendment to the Declaration of Trust or otherwise; or
- · dissolution, winding-up or termination of the Issuer other than pursuant to the terms of the Declaration of Trust,

then the holders of the Trust Securities, voting together as a single class, will be entitled to vote on the amendment or proposal. In that case, the amendment or proposal will be effective only if approved by the holders of at least a majority in aggregate liquidation amount of the Trust Securities, voting together as a single class. If, however, any amendment or proposal referred to in the first bullet above would adversely affect the powers, preferences or special rights, in any material respect, of only the Trust Preference Securities or the common securities, then only holders of the affected class will be entitled to vote on such amendment or proposal. Such amendment or proposal will not be effective except with the approval of holders of a majority in liquidation amount of such class of Trust Securities.

Despite the foregoing, no amendment or modification may be made to the Declaration of Trust if the amendment or modification would:

- cause the Issuer to be characterized as other than a domestic grantor trust for United States federal income tax purposes; or
- cause the Issuer to be deemed to be an "investment company" that is required to be registered under the Investment Company Act.

Registrar, Transfer Agent and Paying Agent

The institutional trustee initially will be the paying agent for the Trust Preference Securities. The paying agent is permitted to resign as paying agent upon 30 days' written notice to the administrative trustees, institutional trustee and to us. If the institutional trustee is no longer the paying agent, the administrative trustees will appoint a successor, which will be a bank or trust company acceptable to us and the institutional trustee, to act as paying agent.

The administrative trustees, or an agent designated by the administrative trustees, will act as registrar and transfer agent for the Trust Preference Securities. Registration of transfers of Trust Preference Securities will be effected without charge by or on behalf of the Issuer, but upon payment of any tax or other governmental charges that may be imposed in connection with any transfer or exchange. The Issuer will not be required to register or cause to be registered the transfer of its Trust Preference Securities after such Trust Preference Securities have been called for redemption.

Calculation Agent

Wells Fargo Bank, N.A., or any other firm appointed by us, will be the calculation agent for the Trust Preference Securities.

Information Concerning the Institutional Trustee

The institutional trustee undertakes to perform only the duties as are specifically set forth in the Declaration of Trust. The institutional trustee is under no obligation to exercise any of the powers given it by the Declaration of Trust at the request of the holders of the Trust Preference Securities unless it is offered reasonable security or indemnity against the costs, expenses and liabilities that it might incur. If the institutional trustee is required to decide between alternative courses of action, construe ambiguous provisions in the Declaration of Trust or is unsure of the application of any provision of the Declaration of Trust, and the matter is not one on which the holders of Trust Preference Securities are entitled to vote, then the institutional trustee will take such action as it deems advisable and in the best interests of the holders of the Trust Preference Securities and common securities. In this event, the institutional trustee will have no liability except for its own bad faith, negligence or willful misconduct.

We and certain of our affiliates maintain deposit accounts and banking relationships with the initially appointed institutional trustee.

Miscellaneous

The administrative trustees are authorized and directed to conduct the affairs of and to operate the Issuer in such a way that:

- it will not be required to register as an "investment company" under the Investment Company Act; and
- it will be classified as a domestic grantor trust for United States federal income tax purposes.

The Issuer may not borrow money, issue debt, execute mortgages or pledge any of its assets.

The Trust Preference Securities will not be convertible into shares of any other class or series of the Issuer's capital stock, our capital stock or any other security.

There will be no provisions for any maintenance or sinking funds for any of the Trust Preference Securities.

Registered holders of the Trust Preference Securities have no preemptive or similar rights.

Governing Law

The Declaration of Trust will be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Delaware.

Book-Entry, Delivery and Form

The Depository Trust Company ("DTC") will act as the initial securities depository for the Trust Preference Securities. The Trust Preference Securities will be issued only as fully registered securities registered in the name of Cede & Co., DTC's nominee, or such other name as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC.

DTC has advised us that: DTC is a limited purpose trust company organized under the New York Banking Law, a "banking organization" within the meaning of the New York Banking Law, a member of the Federal Reserve System, a "clearing corporation" within the meaning of the New York Uniform Commercial Code and a "clearing agency" registered pursuant to the provisions of Section 17A of the Exchange Act. DTC holds and provides asset servicing for over 2 million issues of U.S. and non-U.S. equity issues, corporate and municipal debt issues and money market instruments from over 85 countries that DTC's participants ("Direct Participants") deposit with DTC. DTC also facilitates the post-trade settlement among Direct Participants of sales and other securities transactions in deposited securities, through electronic computerized book-entry transfers and pledges between Direct Participants' accounts. This eliminates the need for physical movement of securities certificates. Direct Participants include both U.S. and non-U.S. securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies, clearing corporations and certain other organizations. DTC is a wholly-owned subsidiary of The Depository Trust & Clearing Corporation ("DTCC"). DTCC, in turn, is owned by a number of Direct Participants of DTC and members of the National Securities Clearing Corporation, Government Securities Clearing Corporation, MBS Clearing Corporation and Emerging Markets Clearing Corporation (NSCC, GSCC, MBSCC and EMCC, also subsidiaries of DTCC), as well as by the New York Stock Exchange, Inc., the American Stock Exchange LLC and the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority, Inc. Access to the DTC system is also available to others such as both U.S. and non-U.S. securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies and clearing corporations that clear through or maintain a custo dial relationship with a Direct Participant, either directly or indirectly ("Indirect Participants"). DTC has Standard & Poor's highest rating: AAA. The DTC rules applicable to its Direct and Indirect Participants are on file with the Securities and Exchange Commission. More information about DTC can be found at www.dtcc.com.

Purchases of Trust Preference Securities under the DTC system must be made by or through Direct Participants, which will receive a credit for the Trust Preference Securities on DTC's records. The ownership interest of each actual purchaser of Trust Preference Securities ("Beneficial Owner") is in turn to be recorded on the Direct and Indirect Participants' records. Beneficial Owners will not receive written confirmation from DTC of their purchase. Beneficial Owners, however, are expected to receive written confirmations providing details of the transactions, as well as periodic statements of their holdings, from the Direct or Indirect Participants through which the Beneficial Owner entered into the transaction. Transfers of ownership interests in the Trust Preference Securities are to be accomplished by entries made on the books of Direct and Indirect Participants acting on behalf of Beneficial Owners. Beneficial Owners will not receive certificates representing their ownership interests in Trust Preference Securities, except in the event that use of the book-entry system for the Trust Preference Securities is discontinued.

To facilitate subsequent transfers, all Trust Preference Securities deposited by Direct Participants with DTC are registered in the name of DTC's partnership nominee, Cede & Co., or such other name as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC. The deposit of Trust Preference Securities with DTC and their registration in the name of Cede & Co. or such other DTC nominee do not effect any change in beneficial ownership. DTC has no knowledge of the actual Beneficial Owners of the Trust Preference Securities; DTC's records reflect only the identity of the Direct Participants to whose accounts such Trust Preference Securities are credited, which may or may not be the Beneficial Owners. The Direct and Indirect Participants will remain responsible for keeping account of their holdings on behalf of their customers.

Redemption notices will be sent to DTC. If less than all of the Trust Preference Securities are being redeemed, DTC's practice is to determine by lot the amount of the interest of each Direct Participant in such issue to be redeemed.

Conveyance of notices and other communications by DTC to Direct Participants, by Direct Participants to Indirect Participants and by Direct Participants and Indirect Participants to Beneficial Owners will be governed by arrangements among them, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in effect from time to time.

Although voting with respect to the Trust Preference Securities is limited, in those cases where a vote is required neither DTC nor Cede & Co. (nor any other DTC nominee) will itself consent or vote with respect to the Trust Preference Securities, unless authorized by a Direct Participant in accordance with DTC's procedures. Under its usual procedures, DTC mails an Omnibus Proxy to us as soon as possible after the record date. The Omnibus Proxy assigns Cede & Co.'s consenting or voting rights to those Direct Participants to whose accounts the Trust Preference Securities are credited on the record date (identified in a listing attached to the Omnibus Proxy).

Payments on the Trust Preference Securities will be made to Cede & Co., or such other nominee as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC. DTC's practice is to credit Direct Participants' accounts upon DTC's receipt of funds and corresponding detail information from us or the paying agent, on the payable date in accordance with their respective holdings shown on DTC's records. Payments by Participants to Beneficial Owners will be governed by standing instructions and customary practices, as is the case with securities held for the account of customers in bearer form or registered in "street name," and will be the responsibility of such Participant and not of DTC, its nominee or us, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in effect from time to time. Payment to Cede & Co. (or such nominee as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC) is our responsibility, disbursement of such payments to Direct Participants is the responsibility of DTC and disbursement of such payments to the Beneficial Owners is the responsibility of Direct and Indirect Participants.

Except as provided herein, a Beneficial Owner of the Trust Preference Securities will not be entitled to receive physical delivery of the Trust Preference Securities. Accordingly, each Beneficial Owner must rely on the procedures of DTC to exercise any rights under the Trust Preference Securities. The laws of some jurisdictions require that certain purchasers of securities take physical delivery of securities in definitive form. Such laws may impair the ability to transfer beneficial interests in the Trust Preference Securities.

DTC may discontinue providing its services as securities depositary with respect to the Trust Preference Securities at any time by giving us reasonable notice. Under such circumstances, in the event that a successor securities depositary is not obtained, Trust Preference Securities certificates are required to be printed and delivered to the holders of record. Additionally, we may decide to discontinue use of the system of book-entry transfers through DTC (or a successor depositary). In that event, certificates for the Trust Preference Securities will be printed and delivered to the holders of record.

If the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) are distributed to holders of the Trust Preference Securities in book-entry form, the DTC will act as the initial securities depository for the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof), and the depositary arrangements described above for the Trust Preference Securities will apply equally to the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof).

The information in this section concerning DTC and DTC's book-entry system has been obtained from sources that we believe to be reliable, but we take no responsibility for the accuracy thereof. We have no responsibility for the performance by DTC or its Direct or Indirect Participants of their respective obligations as described herein or under the rules and procedures governing their respective operations.

DESCRIPTION OF THE SERIES H PREFERENCE SHARES

Set forth below is a description of the specific terms of the Series H Preference Shares in which the Issuer will invest the proceeds from the issuance and sale of the Trust Securities. The Issuer will be the sole holder of the Series H Preference Shares. The following description is a summary and it does not describe every aspect of the Series H Preference Shares. Our restated articles of incorporation, which has been filed as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part and which are incorporated by reference in this prospectus, and a certificate of determination of preferences relating to the Series H Preference Shares, the form of which has been filed as an exhibit to a Current Report on Form 8-K filed by us on the date hereof and which is incorporated by reference in this prospectus, together contain the full legal text of the matters described in this section. This summary is qualified by the restated articles of incorporation and the certificate of determination of preferences. Therefore, you should read carefully the detailed provisions of the restated articles of incorporation, as amended, and the certificate of determination of preferences.

General

The rights, preferences and privileges of the Series H Preference Shares are established by the restated articles of incorporation. In connection with our sale of the Series H Preference Shares, our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of the board of directors will adopt, and we will file with the California Secretary of State, a new certificate of determination of preferences to establish the terms of the Series H Preference Shares.

The restated articles of incorporation authorize our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of our board of directors, from time to time, in one or more series, and without further shareholder action, to provide for the issuance of up to 50,000,000 shares of preference stock, no par value. For each new series of preference stock, the board of directors or a duly authorized committee of our board of directors may fix the number of shares, dividend rights, dividend rate, including fixed and variable rates, conversion rights, voting rights (if any), rights and terms of redemption (including sinking fund provisions), redemption price or prices and voluntary liquidation preferences.

Dividends

Dividends on the Series H Preference Shares will be payable when, as, and if declared by our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of the board out of funds legally available for the payment of dividends under California law (i) at a rate of 5.75% per annum of the liquidation preference of \$2,500 per Series H Preference Share, from and including March 6, 2014 to but excluding March 15, 2024 (the "Fixed Rate Period"), and (ii) at a floating rate equal to the three-month LIBOR plus a spread of 2.99% per annum of the liquidation preference of \$2,500 per Series H Preference Share, from and including March 15, 2024 (the "Floating Rate Period"). Dividends will be payable quarterly, in arrears, on March 15, June 15, September 15 and December 15 of each year (each, a "dividend date"), beginning on June 15, 2014, when, as and if declared by our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of the board. Dividends on the Series H Preference Shares are cumulative from March 6, 2014.

If any dividend date during the Fixed Rate Period is not a business day, then dividends will be payable on the next succeeding business day, without any increase in the dividends payable as a result of such postponement. If any dividend date during the Floating Rate Period is not a business day, then dividends will be payable on the next succeeding business day, unless that day falls in the next calendar month, in which case the dividend date will be the immediately preceding business day.

No twithstanding the foregoing, dividends on the Series H Preference Shares will accrue and will be cumulative, whether or not there are funds legally available for the payment of such dividends and whether or not such dividends are declared. Holders of our Series H Preference Shares will not be entitled to any dividends in excess of full cumulative dividends. No interest, dividends or sum of money in lieu thereof will be payable in respect of any dividend payment or payments on our Series H Preference Shares which may be in arrears.

On each dividend date, we will pay the applicable dividend payment, if any, to any holder of the Series H Preference Shares on the related record date. The record dates for the Series H Preference Shares will be a date not exceeding 60 days before the applicable payment date as will be fixed by our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of our board.

The period beginning on and including March 6, 2014, and ending on but excluding June 15, 2014, the first dividend date, and each subsequent period beginning on and including a dividend date and ending on but excluding the next dividend date is called a "dividend payment period." Dividends payable on the Series H Preference Shares for any dividend payment period in the Fixed Rate Period will be computed on the basis of a 360-day year consisting of twelve 30-day months; provided that the amount of dividends payable for the initial dividend payment period and any period shorter than a full dividend payment period will be computed on the basis of a 360-day year consisting of twelve 30-day months and the actual number of days elapsed in the period using 30-day months. Dividends payable on the Series H Preference Shares for the Floating Rate Period will be computed based on the actual number of days in a dividend payment period and a 360-day year.

LIBOR for each dividend payment period during the Floating Rate Period will be determined by the calculation agent (see "Description of the Series H Preference Shares—Calculation Agent" below), as of the applicable determination date, in accordance with the provisions set forth under "Description of the Trust Preference Securities—Distributions" above; except that the "determination date" (for the purposes of this section) will be the second London Business Day immediately preceding the applicable dividend payment period.

All percentages resulting from any of the above calculations will be rounded, if necessary, to the nearest one hundred-thousandth of a percentage point, with five one-millionths of a percentage point rounded upwards (e.g., 9.876545% (or .09876545) being rounded to 9.87655% (or .0987655)) and all dollar amounts used in or resulting from such calculations will be rounded to the nearest cent (with one-half cent being rounded upwards).

The Series H Preference Shares will rank senior to our common stock with respect to the payment of dividends to the extent provided in the certificate of determination of preferences. As a result, unless dividends have been declared and paid or set apart on the Series H Preference Shares for the then-current quarterly dividend period and all past quarterly dividend periods, no dividend may be declared or paid or set apart for payment, or distribution made, on our common stock (or on any of our other equity securities that we may issue in the future ranking, as to the payment of dividends, junior to the Series H Preference Shares), other than dividends or distributions paid in shares of, or options, warrants or rights to subscribe for or purchase shares of, our common stock or any of our other stock ranking junior to the Series H Preference Shares as to the payment of dividends and the distribution of assets upon our dissolution, liquidation or winding up, nor may any shares of our common stock (or on any of our other equity securities that we may issue in the future ranking, as to the payment of dividends, junior to the Series H Preference Shares) be purchased, redeemed or otherwise acquired for value by us.

Our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of the board, may, in its discretion, choose to pay dividends on the Series H Preference Shares without the payment of any dividends on our common stock (or any of our other stock ranking, as to the payment of dividends, junior to the Series H Preference Shares). No dividends may be declared or paid or set apart for payment on any Series H Preference Shares if at the same time any arrears exist or default exists in the payment of dividends on any outstanding class or series of our stock ranking, as to the payment of dividends, senior to Series H Preference Shares (including, without limitation, our cumulative preferred stock). When dividends are not paid in full on the Series H Preference Shares and all other classes or series of our stock ranking, as to payment of dividends, equally with the Series H Preference Shares, all dividends declared thereon will be declared pro rata so that the amount of dividends declared for the Series H Preference Shares and for all such other stock will in all cases bear to each other the same ratio that accrued dividends for the Series H Preference Shares and for such other stock bear to each other (but without, in the case of non-cumulative shares or such other stock, accumulation of unpaid dividends for prior dividend periods).

Ranking

The Series H Preference Shares will rank junior to our cumulative preferred stock with respect to payment of dividends and junior to our secured and unsecured debt and our cumulative preferred stock with respect to distribution of our assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up. We currently have 4,800,198 shares (\$120 million aggregate par value) of cumulative preferred stock outstanding.

The Series H Preference Shares will rank senior to our common stock, and to any other of our equity securities that we may issue in the future that by their terms rank junior to the Series H Preference Shares, with respect to payment of dividends and distribution of our assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up.

The Series H Preference Shares will rank equally with any other shares of preference stock, including our outstanding Series A, D, E, F and G Preference Stock, and with any of our other equity securities that we may issue in the future, the terms of which provide that such shares or securities will rank equally with respect to payment of dividends and distribution of our assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up.

Maturity

The Series H Preference Shares do not have a maturity date, and we are not required to redeem the Series H Preference Shares. In addition, we are not required to set aside funds to redeem the Series H Preference Shares. Accordingly, the Series H Preference Shares will remain outstanding indefinitely unless we decide to redeem them.

Distribution of Series H Preference Shares

As described above, the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) may be distributed in exchange for the Trust Preference Securities upon dissolution and liquidation of the Issuer, after satisfaction of the Issuer's liabilities to its creditors. The Issuer's administrative trustees may choose to (i) distribute the Series H Preference Shares directly, and cash in lieu of fractional shares, or (ii) distribute depositary shares each representing a 1/100th interest in a Series H Preference Share. See "Description of the Trust Preference Securities—Liquidation Distribution upon Dissolution" above and "Description of the Trust Preference Securities—Optional Liquidation of Issuer and Distribution of Series H Preference Shares" above.

If the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) are distributed to the holders of Trust Preference Securities, we anticipate that the depositary arrangements for the Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) will be substantially identical to those in effect for the Trust Preferred Securities. See "Description of the Trust Preference Securities—Book-Entry, Delivery and Form" above.

Redemption

We may redeem the Series H Preference Shares (i) at our option, in whole or in part, at any time, or from time to time, on or after March 15, 2024, and (ii) at any time prior to March 15, 2024 in whole, but not in part, within 90 days after certain changes in tax or investment company law or interpretation occur and certain other conditions described below are satisfied.

For purposes of clause (ii) above, a redemption of the Series H Preference Shares, and therefore the Trust Preference Securities, will occur only when (X) the Issuer, or other Delaware statutory trust in which we own all the securities designated as common securities, holds all of the outstanding Series H Preference Shares and (Y) we elect to so redeem due to a change in tax or investment company law or interpretation. Prior to our election to redeem due to a change in tax law or interpretation, we must receive an opinion of a nationally recognized independent tax counsel experienced in such matters to the effect that, as a result of:

• any amendment to or change in the laws or regulations thereunder of the United States or any political subdivision or taxing authority of or in the United States that is enacted or becomes effective after February 27, 2014;

- any proposed change in those laws or regulations that is announced after February 27, 2014; or
- any official administrative decision or judicial decision or administrative action or other official pronouncement interpreting or applying those laws or regulations that is announced after February 27, 2014;

there is more than an insubstantial risk that:

- the Issuer is, or within 90 days of the date of that opinion will be, subject to more than a *de minimis* amount of taxes (including withholding taxes), duties, assessments or other governmental charges; or
- the Issuer is not, or within 90 days of the date of that opinion will not be, a domestic grantor trust for United States federal income tax purposes.

Prior to our election to redeem due to a change in investment company law or interpretation, we must receive an opinion of a nationally recognized independent counsel experienced in such matters to the effect that, as a result of the occurrence of a change in law or regulation that is enacted or becomes effective after February 27, 2014, or a written change in interpretation or application of law or regulation by any legislative body, court, governmental agency or regulatory authority that is announced after February 27, 2014, there is more than an insubstantial risk that the Issuer is, or within 90 days of the date of that opinion will be, considered an "investment company" which is required to be registered under the Investment Company Act.

If there is available to us or the Issuer the opportunity to eliminate, within the 90-day redemption period, the tax or investment company redemption event by taking some ministerial action, such as filing a form or making an election or pursuing some other similar reasonable measure that will have no adverse effect on us, the Issuer, or the holders of the Trust Preference Securities, then we or the Issuer will pursue such measure instead of redemption.

We may redeem the Series H Preference Shares upon not less than 30 nor more than 60 days' notice, which notice will be irrevocable, at a price of 100% of the liquidation preference of the redeemed Series H Preference Shares, plus accrued and unpaid dividends, if any, to the redemption date. If we choose to redeem less than all the Series H Preference Shares, we will either determine the Series H Preference Shares to be redeemed by lot or *pro rata*. Once proper notice of redemption has been given, from and after the redemption date, dividends on the Series H Preference Shares called for redemption will cease to accrue and such Series H Preference Shares called for redemption will no longer be deemed outstanding, and all rights of the holders thereof will cease.

There will be no sinking fund for the redemption or purchase of the Series H Preference Shares.

Voting Rights

The Series H Preference Shares will have no voting rights except as set forth below or as otherwise provided by California law.

Any holder of the Series H Preference Shares is entitled to vote as part of a separate class with any other outstanding series of preference stock upon which like voting or consent rights have been conferred and which are similarly affected by the matter to be voted upon, or as a series within the class, on certain matters affecting their interests. The affirmative vote or written consent of the holders of at least a majority of the shares of the affected class or series is required to:

- make any amendment of the articles of incorporation which would adversely affect the rights, preferences, privileges or restrictions of the Series H Preference Shares; or
- authorize, create or increase in amount any class of stock or security convertible into stock of any class, ranking senior to the Series H Preference Shares with respect to payment of dividends and distribution of our assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up.

However, such vote or consent of the holders of preference stock will not be required if, at or prior to the time when any of the actions mentioned above takes place, all of the preference stock the consent of which would otherwise be required is redeemed in accordance with the articles of incorporation. On matters requiring their consent, any holder of whole Series H Preference Shares will be entitled to one vote per Series H Preference Share.

We may create and issue a new series of preference stock, or create a new class of shares that ranks equally with the Series H Preference Shares with respect to payment of dividends and distribution of our assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up, without the consent of any holder of the preference stock. We may in the future seek to increase the number of authorized shares of preference stock, which would require the affirmative vote or written consent of at least a majority of the outstanding shares of preference stock.

Liquidation Preference

Upon any voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution or winding up of our company, any holder of the Series H Preference Shares will be entitled to payment, out of our assets available for distribution to the holders of preference stock following the satisfaction of all claims ranking senior to the Series H Preference Shares, of an amount equal to 100% of the aggregate liquidation preference of Series H Preference Shares held by that holder. In addition, such holder will be entitled to payment of an amount equal to all accrued and unpaid dividends, if any, on those Series H Preference Shares to, but excluding, the date of liquidation, dissolution or winding up. Any holder of the Series H Preference Shares will be entitled to these payments before any distribution is made on any junior stock, including our common stock. After payment in full of the liquidation preference and the amount equal to all accrued and unpaid dividends to which any holder of the Series H Preference Shares is entitled, such holder will not be entitled to any further participation in any distribution of our assets.

If upon any voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution or winding up of our company, the amounts payable with respect to the Series H Preference Shares and any other outstanding series of preference stock ranking on a parity with the Series H Preference Shares are not paid in full, then any holder of the Series H Preference Shares and the holders of the parity stock will share equally and ratably in any distribution of our assets in proportion to the full distributable amounts to which each such holder is entitled. The Series H Preference Shares will rank junior to all of our secured and unsecured debt and to 4,800,198 shares (\$120 million aggregate par value) of our cumulative preferred stock, which have a liquidation preference equal to \$25 per share plus an amount equal to all accrued and unpaid dividends to the date of liquidation.

Neither the sale, conveyance, exchange or transfer, for cash, shares of stock, securities or other consideration, of all or substantially all of our property or assets nor the consolidation, merger or amalgamation of our company with or into any other entity or the consolidation, merger or amalgamation of any other entity with or into our company will be deemed to be a voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution or winding up of our company.

Issuance of Senior Shares

As long as any Series H Preference Shares are outstanding, we do not intend to issue any shares of capital stock ranking senior to the Series H Preference Shares with respect to payment of dividends and distribution of our assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up.

Conversion Rights

The Series H Preference Shares will not be convertible into shares of any other class or series of our capital stock or any other security.

No Sinking Fund

There will be no provisions for any maintenance or sinking funds for any of the Series H Preference Shares.

Preemptive Rights

Holders of the Series H Preference Shares will have no preemptive or similar rights. The Series H Preference Shares, when issued, will be fully paid and nonassessable.

Transfer Agent, Registrar and Paying Agent

Wells Fargo Bank, N.A. will be the transfer agent, registrar and paying agent for the Series H Preference Shares. The Series H Preference Shares will be held by the institutional trustee in book-entry form.

Calculation Agent

Wells Fargo Bank, N.A., or any other firm appointed by us, will be the calculation agent for the Series H Preference Shares.

DESCRIPTION OF THE GUARANTEE

Set forth below is a description of the general terms that apply to the Guarantee pursuant to which we will guarantee certain payment obligations of the Issuer. The following description is a summary and it does not describe every aspect of the Guarantee. The Guarantee, the form of which has been filed as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus forms a part, contains the full legal text of the matters described in this section. This summary is qualified by the Guarantee and you should read carefully the detailed provisions of the Guarantee.

General

We will execute a guarantee agreement for the benefit of the holders of the Trust Preference Securities. Under the Guarantee, we will irrevocably and unconditionally agree to pay, on a subordinated basis, in full to the holders of the Trust Preference Securities, except to the extent paid by the Issuer, as and when due, regardless of any defense, right of set-off or counterclaim that the Issuer may have or assert, the following payments, which are referred to as "guarantee payments," without duplication:

- any accrued and unpaid distributions that are required to be paid on the Trust Preference Securities, to the extent the Issuer has funds available for distributions;
- the redemption price, plus all accrued and unpaid distributions to the date of redemption, if any, with respect to any Trust Preference Securities called for redemption by the Issuer, to the extent the Issuer has funds available for redemptions; and
- upon a voluntary or involuntary dissolution, winding-up or termination of the Issuer, other than in connection with a redemption or the distribution of Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) to the holders of Trust Preference Securities, the lesser of:
 - the aggregate of the liquidation amount and all accrued and unpaid distributions, if any, on the Trust Preference Securities to the date of payment to the extent the Issuer has funds available; and
 - the amount of assets of the Issuer remaining available for distribution to holders of the Trust Preference Securities in liquidation of the Issuer.

We may satisfy our obligation to make a guarantee payment by direct payment of the required amounts to the holders of the Trust Preference Securities or by causing the Issuer to pay such amounts to such holders.

The Guarantee will not apply to any payment of any distributions, except to the extent that the Issuer has funds available for such payments and has not applied such funds to make required payments. If we do not make dividend payments on the Series H Preference Shares purchased by the Issuer, then the Issuer will not pay distributions on its Trust Preference Securities and will not have funds available for such payments and under such circumstances payments of such amounts will not be made under the Guarantee. See "—Status of the Guarantee" below.

The Guarantee, when taken together with our obligations under the Declaration of Trust, including our obligations to pay costs, expenses, debts and liabilities of the Issuer, other than those relating to Trust Securities, provides a full and unconditional guarantee on a subordinated basis of payments due on the related Trust Preference Securities.

We will also agree to irrevocably and unconditionally guarantee the obligations of the Issuer with respect to its common securities to the same extent as the Trust Preference Securities.

Right of Direct Action

We will also grant each holder of the Trust Preference Securities the right to institute a proceeding directly against us for enforcement of the rights of a holder of the Series H Preference Shares (the "right of direct action"). This means that holders of the Trust Preference Securities may institute or participate in legal proceedings against us if we fail to fulfill any of our obligations to holders of the Series H Preference Shares under the terms of the Series H Preference Shares, our restated articles of incorporation or the certificate of determination of preferences relating to the Series H Preference Shares. For purposes of the right of direct action, each Trust Preference Security you hold represents a 1/100th interest in a Series H Preference Share, and you can enforce the right of direct action only to the extent of an interest in Series H Preference Shares corresponding to the aggregate liquidation amount of the Trust Preference Securities you hold.

The institutional trustee, as holder of the Series H Preference Shares, has agreed to assist each holder of the Trust Preference Securities in exercising the right of direct action by taking necessary actions as requested by such holder; provided that the institutional trustee is under no obligation to take any action at the request of a holder of the Trust Preference Securities unless it is offered security and indemnity reasonably satisfactory to the institutional trustee against the costs, expenses and liabilities that it might incur.

Status of the Guarantee

The Guarantee will constitute our unsecured obligation, and our obligation under the Guarantee will rank subordinate and junior in right of payment to all of our indebtedness and other liabilities and all of our capital stock that by its terms ranks senior to the Series H Preference Shares as to payment of dividends and distribution of assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up; equal in right of payment to the Series H Preference Shares and other of our capital stock that by its terms ranks equal in right of payment to the Series H Preference Shares as to payment of dividends and distribution of assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up and to any similar guarantee we hereafter issue on behalf of the holders of securities issued by any other statutory trust the assets of which consist of our capital stock that ranks equal in right of payment to the Series H Preference Shares as to payment of dividends and distributions of assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up; and senior in right of payment to our common stock and all of our securities that by their terms rank junior in right of payment to the Series H Preference Shares as to payment of dividends and distribution of assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up.

As long as any Trust Preference Securities remain outstanding, if we have failed to make any guarantee payment when due, we may not, until that guarantee payment is made, declare or pay any dividend or distribution on, or redeem, purchase, acquire or make a liquidation payment with respect to, any of our capital stock that ranks equal or junior to the Series H Preference Shares as to payment of dividends and distribution of assets upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up, other than dividends or distributions paid in our capital stock, payments under the Guarantee, any declaration of a dividend in connection with the implementation of, issuance of stock under, or redemption or repurchase of rights pursuant to a shareholders' rights plan, or repurchases, redemptions or other acquisitions of shares of our capital stock in connection with any employment contract, benefit plan or other similar arrangement with or for the benefit of its directors, officers, employees or consultants.

The Guarantee will constitute a guarantee of payment and not of collection—in other words, a holder of the Trust Preference Securities may sue us, or seek other remedies, to enforce its rights under the Guarantee without first suing any other person or entity. The Guarantee will be held for the benefit of the holders of the Trust Securities and will not be discharged except as described below (see "Description of the Guarantee—Termination of the Guarantee" below).

Amendments and Assignment

Except with respect to any changes that do not materially and adversely affect the rights of holders of the Trust Preference Securities (in which case no consent of the holders will be required), the Guarantee may be amended only with the prior approval of the holders of at least a majority in aggregate liquidation amount of the outstanding Trust Preference Securities. All guarantees and agreements contained in the Guarantee will be binding on our successors, assigns, receivers, trustees and representatives and are for the benefit of the holders of the Trust Securities.

Termination of the Guarantee

The Guarantee will terminate upon full payment of the redemption price of all the Trust Preference Securities; upon distribution of Series H Preference Shares (or depositary shares in lieu thereof) in accordance with the Declaration of Trust to the holders of the Trust Securities; or upon full payment of the amounts payable in accordance with the Declaration of Trust upon liquidation of the Issuer. The Guarantee will continue to be effective or will be reinstated, as the case may be, if at any time any holder of the Trust Preference Securities must repay any sums paid under the Trust Preference Securities or the Guarantee.

Governing Law

The Guarantee will be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of California.

RELATIONSHIP AMONG THE TRUST PREFERENCE SECURITIES, THE SERIES H PREFERENCE SHARES AND THE GUARANTEE

Full and Unconditional Guarantee

Taken together, our obligations under the Declaration of Trust and the Guarantee, including the right of direct action granted under the Guarantee, provide, in the aggregate, a full, irrevocable and unconditional guarantee of payments of distributions and other amounts due on the Trust Preference Securities. No single document standing alone or operating in conjunction with fewer than all of the other documents constitutes such a guarantee. It is only the combined operation of these documents that has the effect of providing a full, irrevocable and unconditional guarantee of the Issuer's obligations under the Trust Preference Securities.

If and to the extent that we do not make dividend payments or other amounts due on the Series H Preference Shares, the Issuer will not make such payments on the Trust Preference Securities. The Guarantee does not cover payment of distributions when the Issuer does not have sufficient funds to pay such distributions.

Sufficiency of Payments

As long as payments of dividends on the Series H Preference Shares are made when, as and if declared by our board of directors or a duly authorized committee of the board, and other payments on the Series H Preference Shares are made when due, such payments will be sufficient to cover distributions and other payments due on the Trust Preference Securities, primarily because:

- the aggregate liquidation preference of the Series H Preference Shares will be equal to the sum of the aggregate liquidation amount of the Trust Preference Securities and the common securities;
- the dividend rate and dividend and other payment dates on the Series H Preference Shares will match the distribution rate and distribution and other payment dates for the Trust Preference Securities;
- we will pay for all and any costs, expenses and liabilities of the Issuer except for the Issuer's obligations to holders of the Trust Preference Securities under such Trust Preference Securities; and
- the Declaration of Trust will provide that the Issuer may not engage in any activity that is not consistent with the limited purpose of the Issuer.

Enforcement Rights of Holders of the Trust Preference Securities

A holder of any Trust Preference Security may institute a legal proceeding directly against us to enforce its payment rights under the Guarantee or its right of direct action without first instituting a legal proceeding against the Issuer or any other person or entity.

Limited Purpose of Trust

The Trust Preference Securities will evidence a beneficial interest in the Issuer, and the Issuer exists for the sole purpose of issuing the Trust Preference Securities and common securities and investing the proceeds thereof in the Series H Preference Shares. A principal difference between the rights of a holder of Trust Preference Securities and a holder of Series H Preference Shares will be that a holder of Series H Preference Shares will be entitled to receive from us the declared dividend and redemption or liquidation amount on the Series H Preference Shares, while a holder of Trust Preference Securities will be entitled to receive distributions and redemption or liquidation amount from the Issuer or amounts payable under the Guarantee. A holder of a Trust Preference Security may seek payment directly from us under the right of direct action only in very limited circumstances.

Rights upon Dissolution

Upon any voluntary or involuntary dissolution, winding-up or liquidation of the Issuer involving the liquidation of the Series H Preference Shares, the holders of the Trust Preference Securities are entitled to receive, out of assets held by the Issuer after satisfaction of liabilities to creditors of the Issuer, the liquidation distribution in cash. See "Description of the Trust Preference Securities—Liquidation Distribution Upon Dissolution" above. Upon our voluntary or involuntary liquidation or bankruptcy, the Issuer's institutional trustee, as holder of the Series H Preference Shares, would be our subordinated creditor, subordinated in right of payment to all secured and unsecured debt and our cumulative preferred stock, but entitled to receive payment in full of the liquidation amount, as well as any accrued and unpaid distributions, if any, before any of our common shareholders receive payments or distributions. Since we are the guarantor under the Guarantee and have agreed to pay for all costs, expenses and liabilities of the Issuer, other than the Issuer's obligations to the holders of the Trust Preference Securities, the positions of a holder of such Trust Preference Securities and a holder of such Series H Preference Shares relative to other creditors and to our shareholders in the event of our liquidation or bankruptcy would be substantially the same.

MATERIAL U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS

This section describes the material U.S. federal income tax consequences of owning the Trust Preference Securities. It applies to you only if you acquire Trust Preference Securities upon their original issuance at their original offering price and you hold your Trust Preference Securities as capital assets for U.S. federal income tax purposes. This section does not describe other U.S. federal tax consequences, nor does it describe any tax consequences arising under the laws of any state, local or foreign jurisdiction.

This section is based on the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code"), existing and proposed regulations under the Code, published rulings and court decisions, all as currently in effect. These laws are subject to change, possibly with retroactive effect.

This section does not apply to you if you are a member of a class of holders subject to special rules, including, but not limited to, tax-exempt organizations, insurance companies, banks or other financial institutions, partnerships or other entities classified as partnerships for U.S. federal income tax purposes, dealers in securities or currencies, regulated investment companies, real estate investment trusts, persons whose functional currency is not the U.S. dollar, U.S. expatriates, persons liable for the alternative minimum tax, traders in securities that elect to use a mark-to-market method of accounting for their securities holdings, and persons that will hold the Trust Preference Securities as a position in a hedging transaction, "straddle," "conversion transaction" or other risk reduction transaction.

Tax consequences may vary depending upon the particular status of an investor. Potential investors should consult with their own tax advisers in determining the specific tax consequences and risks to them of purchasing, holding and disposing of Trust Preference Securities, including the application to their particular situation of the U.S. federal income tax considerations discussed below, as well as the application of state, local, foreign or other tax laws.

Classification of the Issuer

In the opinion of Munger, Tolles & Olson LLP, tax counsel to us and to the Issuer, under current law and assuming full compliance with the terms of the Declaration of Trust and other relevant documents, and based on the facts and assumptions contained herein, as well as representations we made, the Issuer will be classified for U.S. federal income tax purposes as a grantor trust and not as an association taxable as a corporation. Accordingly, for U.S. federal income tax purposes, each holder of Trust Preference Securities generally will be considered the owner of an undivided beneficial interest in the Series H Preference Shares held by the Issuer. If the Issuer were to be treated as an association taxable as a corporation, it would be subject to U.S. federal income tax on its income and gain with respect to the Series H Preference Shares, and the tax consequences to you of holding Trust Preference Securities would differ. Unless otherwise indicated, the remainder of this summary assumes that the classification of the Issuer as a grantor trust will be respected for U.S. federal income tax purposes.

In certain circumstances, we may dissolve the Issuer and cause the corresponding Series H Preference Shares or depositary shares to be distributed to the holders of the Trust Preference Securities. Under current law, that distribution, for U.S. federal income tax purposes, would be treated as a non-taxable event and each holder would receive an aggregate tax basis in the Series H Preference Shares equal to that holder's aggregate tax basis in its Trust Preference Securities.

U.S. Holders

The discussion in this section is addressed to a U.S. holder, which for this purpose means a beneficial owner of Trust Preference Securities that is, for U.S. federal income tax purposes, (1) an individual citizen or resident of the United States, (2) a corporation (or other entity treated as a corporation for U.S. federal tax purposes) created

or organized in or under the laws of the United States or of any state thereof or the District of Columbia, (3) an estate the income of which is subject to U.S. federal income taxation regardless of its source, or (4) a trust if (i) a court within the United States is able to exercise primary supervision over its administration and one or more U.S. persons have the authority to control all of its substantial decisions or (ii) it has a valid election in effect under applicable U.S. Treasury regulations to be treated as a U.S. person.

Dividends. Distributions with respect to the Trust Preference Securities will be taxable as dividend income when paid to the extent of our current and accumulated earnings and profits as determined for U.S. federal income tax purposes. To the extent that the amount of a distribution with respect to the Trust Preference Securities exceeds our current and accumulated earnings and profits, such distribution will be treated first as a tax-free return of capital to the extent of the U.S. holder's adjusted tax basis in such Trust Preference Securities, and thereafter as capital gain.

Distributions constituting dividend income received by a non-corporate U.S. holder in respect of Trust Preference Securities will generally represent "qualified dividend income," which will generally be taxed at a lower maximum marginal tax rate than the maximum marginal tax rate applicable to ordinary income. In addition, distributions with respect to the Trust Preference Securities constituting dividend income paid to holders that are U.S. corporations will generally qualify for the dividends-received deduction. The availability of the reduced dividend tax rate and the dividends-received deduction are subject to certain exceptions for short-term and hedged positions and other applicable limitations. A U.S. holder should consult its own tax adviser regarding the availability of the reduced dividend tax rate and the dividends-received deduction in light of its particular circumstances.

Dispositions. A U.S. holder will generally recognize capital gain or loss on a sale or exchange of the Trust Preference Securities equal to the difference between the amount realized upon the sale or exchange and such U.S. holder's adjusted tax basis in the securities sold or exchanged. Such capital gain or loss will be long-term capital gain or loss if the U.S. holder's holding period for the securities sold or exchanged is more than one year. Long-term capital gains of non-corporate taxpayers are generally taxed at a lower maximum marginal tax rate than the maximum marginal tax rate applicable to ordinary income. The deductibility of net capital losses is subject to limitations.

Although a U.S. holder receiving cash in a redemption of the Trust Preference Securities is generally expected to be taxed in the same manner described for any other disposition, that treatment is subject to certain exceptions, particularly in the case of a holder actually or constructively owning other shares of our stock. A U.S. holder should consult its own tax adviser regarding the application of these rules in light of its particular circumstances.

Information reporting and backup withholding on U.S. holders. Certain U.S. holders may be subject to backup withholding with respect to the payment of dividends on the Trust Preference Securities and to certain payments of proceeds on the disposition of the Trust Preference Securities unless such U.S. holders provide proof of an applicable exemption or a correct taxpayer identification number, and otherwise comply with applicable requirements of the backup withholding rules.

Any amount withheld under the backup withholding rules from a payment to a U.S. holder is allowable as a credit against such holder's U.S. federal income tax, which may entitle the U.S. holder to a refund, provided that the U.S. holder provides the required information to the Internal Revenue Service (the "IRS") in a timely manner. Moreover, certain penalties may be imposed by the IRS on a U.S. holder who is required to furnish information, but does not do so in the proper manner.

Information returns will generally be filed with the IRS in connection with the payment of dividends on the Trust Preference Securities to non-corporate U.S. holders and certain payments of proceeds to non-corporate U.S. holders on the disposition of the Trust Preference Securities.

3.8% Medicare tax on "net investment income." A U.S. holder that is an individual or estate, or a trust that does not fall into a special class of trusts that is exempt from such tax, is subject to a 3.8% Medicare tax on the lesser of (1) the U.S. holder's "net investment income" for the relevant taxable year and (2) the excess of the U.S. holder's modified adjusted gross income for the taxable year over a certain threshold (which in the case of individuals will be between \$125,000 and \$250,000, depending on the individual's circumstances). A holder's net investment income generally includes its dividend income and its net gains from the disposition of Trust Preference Securities, unless such dividend income or net gains are derived in the ordinary course of the conduct of a trade or business (other than a trade or business that consists of certain passive or trading activities). If you are a U.S. holder that is an individual, estate, or trust, you are urged to consult your tax adviser regarding the applicability of the Medicare tax to your income and gains in respect of your investment in the Trust Preference Securities.

Non-U.S. Holders

The discussion in this section is addressed to non-U.S. holders of the Trust Preference Securities. For this purpose, a non-U.S. holder is a beneficial owner of Trust Preference Securities other than a U.S. holder or partnership.

Dividends. Generally, dividends paid to a non-U.S. holder with respect to the Trust Preference Securities will be subject to U.S. federal income and withholding tax at a 30% rate, or such lower rate as may be specified by an applicable income tax treaty (provided the non-U.S. holder furnishes the payor with a properly completed IRS Form W-8BEN certifying that such holder is eligible for treaty benefits), unless the dividends are effectively connected with a trade or business carried on by the non-U.S. holder within the United States and, if a tax treaty applies, are attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment maintained by the non-U.S. holder (and the non-U.S. holder provides the payor with a properly completed IRS Form W-8ECI). Dividends that are effectively connected with such a trade or business (and, if a tax treaty applies, are attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment maintained by the non-U.S. holder) will generally be subject to U.S. federal income tax on a net basis at applicable individual or corporate rates and, in the case of a non-U.S. holder that is a corporation, may be subject to a "branch profits tax" at a 30% rate or such lower rate as may be specified by an applicable income tax treaty.

Dispositions. A non-U.S. holder generally will not be subject to U.S. federal income or withholding tax on gain realized on the sale or exchange of the Trust Preference Securities so long as: the gain is not effectively connected with a U.S. trade or business of the non-U.S. holder (or if a tax treaty applies, the gain is not attributable to a U.S. permanent establishment maintained by such non-U.S. holder); in the case of a nonresident alien individual, such non-U.S. holder is not present in the United States for 183 or more days in the taxable year of the sale or disposition (or else the gain may be subject to tax if certain other conditions are met); and we have not been a "U.S. real property holding corporation" for U.S. federal income tax purposes during the shorter of the non-U.S. holder's holding period or the five-year period ending on the date of disposition of the Trust Preference Securities, or certain other conditions are met. We do not currently believe that we are a U.S. real property holding corporation or that we will become one in the future.

Although a non-U.S. holder receiving cash in a redemption of the Trust Preference Securities is generally expected to be taxed in the same manner described for any other disposition, that treatment is subject to certain exceptions, particularly in the case of a holder actually or constructively owning other shares of our stock. A non-U.S. holder should consult its own tax adviser regarding the application of these rules in light of its particular circumstances.

Information reporting and backup withholding on non-U.S. holders. Payment of dividends and the tax withheld with respect thereto are subject to information reporting requirements. These information reporting requirements apply regardless of whether withholding was reduced or eliminated by an applicable income tax treaty, or withholding was not required because the dividends were effectively connected with a trade or business

in the United States conducted by the non-U.S. holder. Copies of the information returns reporting such dividends and withholding may also be made available by the IRS under the provisions of an applicable income tax treaty or agreement to the tax authorities in the country in which the non-U.S. holder resides. U.S. backup withholding will generally apply on payment of dividends to non-U.S. holders unless such non-U.S. holders furnish to the payor an IRS Form W-8BEN (or other applicable form) certifying as to their non-U.S. status, or such non-U.S. holders otherwise establish an exemption.

Payment by a U.S. office of a broker of the proceeds of a sale of the Trust Preference Securities is subject to both backup withholding and information reporting unless the non-U.S. holder, or beneficial owner thereof, as applicable, certifies that it is a non-U.S. holder on IRS Form W-8BEN (or other applicable form), or otherwise establishes an exemption. Subject to certain exceptions, backup withholding and information reporting generally will not apply to a payment of proceeds from the sale of the Trust Preference Securities if such sale is effected through a foreign office of a broker.

Foreign Account Tax Compliance Act ("FATCA"). FATCA generally will impose a 30% withholding tax on dividend income and the gross proceeds of a disposition of the Trust Preference Securities paid to certain foreign entities. Under guidance issued by Treasury and the IRS, this legislation will apply to dividends paid on Trust Preference Securities after June 30, 2014, and to gross proceeds from dispositions of Trust Preference Securities after December 31, 2016. Generally, if a foreign financial entity enters into an agreement with the U.S. government to collect and provide to the U.S. tax authorities substantial information regarding U.S. account holders of such institution, or complies with the requirements of an applicable intergovernmental agreement between that entity's jurisdiction and the U.S., then this withholding tax would not be applicable. Similarly, if a non-financial foreign entity provides the withholding agent with a certification identifying the substantial U.S. owners of the entity, or complies with the requirements of an applicable intergovernmental agreement between that entity's jurisdiction and the U.S., then this withholding tax would generally be waived. You should consult your tax adviser regarding the potential application and impact of these new requirements based on your particular circumstances.

CERTAIN ERISA CONSIDERATIONS

A fiduciary of a pension, profit-sharing or other employee benefit plan governed by the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as amended ("ERISA"), should consider the fiduciary standards of ERISA in the context of the ERISA plan's particular circumstances before authorizing an investment in the Trust Preference Securities. Among other factors, the fiduciary should consider whether such an investment is in accordance with the documents governing the ERISA plan and whether the investment is appropriate for the ERISA plan in view of its overall investment policy and diversification of its portfolio.

Certain provisions of ERISA and the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code"), prohibit employee benefit plans (as defined in Section 3(3) of ERISA) that are subject to Title I of ERISA, plans described in Section 4975(e)(1) of the Code (including, without limitation, individual retirement accounts and Keogh Plans), and entities whose underlying assets include plan assets by reason of a plan's investment in such entities or otherwise (collectively, "plans") from engaging in certain transactions involving "plan assets" with parties that are "parties in interest" under ERISA or "disqualified persons" under the Code with respect to the plan or entity. Governmental and other plans that are not subject to ERISA or to the Code may be subject to similar restrictions under state, federal or local law ("Similar Law"). Any employee benefit plan or other entity, to which such provisions of ERISA, the Code or Similar Law apply, proposing to acquire the offered securities, should consult with its legal counsel before purchasing the Trust Preference Securities.

The U.S. Department of Labor has issued a regulation with regard to whether the underlying assets of an entity in which employee benefit plans acquire equity interests are deemed to be plan assets (as modified by Section 3(42) of ERISA, the "Plan Asset Regulation"). Under the Plan Asset Regulation, for purposes of ERISA and Section 4975 of the Code, the assets of the Issuer would be deemed to be "plan assets" of a plan whose assets were used to purchase the Trust Preference Securities if the Trust Preference Securities were considered to be equity interests in the Issuer and no exception to plan asset status were applicable under such regulation. The Plan Asset Regulation defines an "equity interest" as any interest in an entity other than an instrument that is treated as indebtedness under applicable local law and which has no substantial equity features and specifically includes a beneficial interest in the trust

One exception to plan asset status under the Plan Asset Regulation applies to a class of equity interests that are (i) widely held (i.e., held by 100 or more investors who are independent of the issuer and each other), (ii) freely transferable, and (iii) either (a) part of a class of securities registered under Section 12(b) or 12(g) of the Exchange Act, or (b) sold as part of an offering of securities to the public pursuant to an effective registration statement under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act") and such class is registered under the Exchange Act within 120 days after the end of the fiscal year of the issuer during which the offering of such securities to the public occurred (the "Publicly Offered Securities Exception"). Although no assurances can be given, we believe that the Publicly Offered Securities Exception will be applicable to the Trust Preference Securities offered hereby. First, the Trust Preference Securities will be sold as part of a public offering pursuant to an effective Registration Statement under the Securities Act, and the Trust Preference Securities will be timely registered under the Securities Exchange Act. Second, it appears that the Trust Preference Securities will be freely transferable because the Trust Preference Securities will be freely tradable on NYSE like any other exchange listed security. Finally, it is anticipated that the Trust Preference Securities will be owned by at least 100 investors independent of the Issuer. Therefore, the underlying assets of the Issuer should not be considered to constitute assets of any plan which purchases Trust Preference Securities.

If, however, the assets of the Issuer were deemed to be plan assets of plans that are holders of the Trust Preference Securities, a plan's investment in the Trust Preference Securities might be deemed to constitute a delegation under ERISA of the duty to manage plan assets by a fiduciary investing in the Trust Preference Securities. If this were the case, an investment in the Trust Preference Securities by a plan might constitute, or in the course of the operation of Issuer give rise to, one or more prohibited transactions under ERISA or the Code unless a statutory or administrative exemption is available.

The Trust Preference Securities may not be purchased by any plan or any person investing "plan assets" of any plan to the extent such purchase would constitute or result in a nonexempt prohibited transaction under the rules of ERISA or Section 4975 of the Code or in any violation of Similar Law.

The discussion set forth above is general in nature and is not intended to be complete. Due to the complexity of these rules and the penalties imposed upon persons involved in prohibited transactions, it is important that any person considering the purchase of the Trust Preference Securities with plan assets consult with its counsel regarding the consequences under ERISA and the Code, or other Similar Law, of the acquisition of the Trust Preference Securities and the availability of exemptive relief. The sale of the Trust Preference Securities to a plan is in no respect a representation by the Issuer or the underwriters that such an investment meets all relevant legal requirements with respect to investments by plans generally or any particular plan, or that such an investment is appropriate for plans generally or any particular plan.

UNDERWRITING

J.P. Morgan Securities LLC, Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC, RBC Capital Markets, LLC and Wells Fargo Securities, LLC (collectively, the "Representatives"), as representatives of the underwriters named below, have entered into an underwriting agreement, dated the date of this prospectus, with Southern California Edison and the Issuer relating to the offer and sale of the Trust Preference Securities. In the underwriting agreement, the Issuer has agreed to sell to each underwriter, and each underwriter has severally agreed to purchase from the Issuer, the number of Trust Preference Securities set forth opposite its name below:

	Number of Trust Preference
Name	Securities
J.P. Morgan Securities LLC	3,300,000
Morgan Stanley & Co. LLC	3,300,000
RBC Capital Markets, LLC	2,200,000
Wells Fargo Securities, LLC	2,200,000
Total	11,000,000

The obligations of the underwriters under the underwriting agreement, including their agreement to purchase the Trust Preference Securities from the Issuer, are several and not joint. Those obligations are also subject to the satisfaction of certain conditions in the underwriting agreement. The underwriters have agreed to purchase all of the Trust Preference Securities if any are purchased.

We and the Issuer have agreed to indemnify the underwriters against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act.

Each of us and the Issuer has agreed that, from February 27, 2014 and continuing to and including March 29, 2014, it will not, without the prior written consent of the Representatives, offer, sell, contract to sell, or otherwise dispose of, directly or indirectly, or announce the offering of, any shares of trust preference securities, preference stock or any securities substantially similar to the Trust Preference Securities or the Series H Preference Shares other than the securities being offered hereby.

Commissions and Discounts

The underwriters have advised us that they propose to offer the Trust Preference Securities to the public at the public offering price that appears on the cover page of this prospectus. The underwriters may offer the Trust Preference Securities to selected dealers at the public offering price minus a selling concession of \$0.50 per Trust Preference Security; provided that the selling concession will be \$0.25 per Trust Preference Security for sales to certain institutions. In addition, the underwriters may allow, and those selected dealers may re-allow, a selling concession of up to \$0.45 per Trust Preference Security to certain other dealers. After the initial public offering, the underwriters may change the public offering price and any other selling terms.

The following table summarizes the underwriting discounts and commissions to be paid by us to the underwriters:

	rerirust	
	Preference	
	Security	Total
Underwriting discounts and commissions to be paid by Southern California Edison	\$ 0.7875(1)	\$ 5,424,788(1)
Proceeds to SCE Trust III before expenses	\$ 25.0000	\$275,000,000

⁽¹⁾ Underwriting discounts and commissions of \$0.7875 per Trust Preference Security will be paid by us; except that for sales to certain institutions, the discounts and commissions will be \$0.3750 per Trust Preference Security.

We estimate that our expenses and the expenses of the Issuer related to this offering, all of which we have agreed to pay, excluding underwriting discounts and commissions, will be \$850,000.

Listing and Settlement

Application will be made to list the Trust Preference Securities on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol "SCE PR H". If approved for listing, we expect the Trust Preference Securities will begin trading on the New York Stock Exchange within 30 days of their original issue date of March 6, 2014.

We expect delivery of the Trust Preference Securities will be made against payment therefor on or about March 6, 2014, which is the fifth business day after the date of this prospectus. Under Rule 15c6-1 of the Exchange Act, trades in the secondary market generally are required to settle in three business days, unless the parties to any such trade expressly agree otherwise. Accordingly, purchasers who wish to trade the Trust Preference Securities on the date of this prospectus or the next succeeding business day will be required, by virtue of the fact that the Trust Preference Securities initially will not settle in T+3, to specify an alternative settlement cycle at the time of any such trade to prevent a failed settlement and should consult their own advisor.

Price Stabilization and Short Positions

In connection with this offering, the underwriters may engage in over-allotment, stabilizing transactions, syndicate covering transactions and penalty bids in accordance with Regulation M under the Exchange Act. Over-allotment involves sales in excess of the offering size, which create a short position for the underwriters. Stabilizing transactions involve bids to purchase the Trust Preference Securities in the open market for the purpose of pegging, fixing or maintaining the price of the Trust Preference Securities. Syndicate covering transactions involve purchases of the Trust Preference Securities in the open market after the distribution has been completed in order to cover syndicate short positions. Penalty bids permit the managing underwriter to reclaim a selling concession from a syndicate member when the Trust Preference Securities originally sold by that syndicate member are purchased in a syndicate covering transaction to cover syndicate short positions. Stabilizing transactions, syndicate covering transactions and penalty bids may cause the price of the Trust Preference Securities to be higher than it would otherwise be in the absence of those transactions. If the underwriters engage in stabilizing, syndicate covering transactions or penalty bids they may discontinue them at any time.

Selling Restrictions

The underwriters have represented and agreed that they have not and will not offer, sell or deliver the Trust Preference Securities, directly or indirectly, or distribute this prospectus or any other offering material relating to the Trust Preference Securities, in any jurisdiction except under circumstances that will be, to the best of their knowledge, in compliance with applicable laws and regulations and that will not impose any obligations on us except as set forth in the underwriting agreement.

Because the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority, Inc., or FINRA, views the Trust Preference Securities as interests in a direct participation program, this offering is being made in compliance with Rule 2310 of the FINRA Rules. Investor suitability with respect to the Trust Preference Securities will be judged similarly to the suitability with respect to other securities that are listed for trading on a national securities exchange.

Other Relationships

The underwriters and their respective affiliates are full service financial institutions engaged in various activities, which may include securities trading, commercial and investment banking, financial advisory, investment management, investment research, principal investment, hedging, financing and brokerage activities.

In the ordinary course of their various business activities, the underwriters and their respective affiliates may make or hold a broad array of investments and actively trade debt and equity securities (or related derivative securities) and financial instruments (including bank loans) for their own account and for the accounts of their customers, and such investment and securities activities may involve our securities and instruments or those of our affiliates. The underwriters and their respective affiliates may also make investment recommendations or publish or express independent research views in respect of such securities or instruments and may at any time hold, or recommend to clients that they acquire, long or short positions in such securities and instruments.

EXPERTS

The consolidated financial statements of Southern California Edison Company incorporated in this prospectus by reference to the Annual Report on Form 10-K of Southern California Edison Company for the year ended December 31, 2013 have been so incorporated in reliance on the report of Pricewaterhouse Coopers LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of said firm as experts in auditing and accounting.

VALIDITY OF THE SECURITIES AND GUARANTEE

Richards, Layton & Finger, P.A., special Delaware counsel to Southern California Edison and the Issuer, will pass upon certain matters of Delaware law relating to the validity of the Trust Preference Securities. Munger, Tolles & Olson LLP, special counsel to Southern California Edison, will pass upon the validity of the Guarantee. Barbara E. Mathews, Southern California Edison's Vice President, Associate General Counsel, Chief Governance Officer and Corporate Secretary, will pass upon the validity of the Series H Preference Shares. Certain legal matters will be passed upon for the underwriters by Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP, New York, New York.

Ms. Mathews is a salaried employee of Southern California Edison and earns stock-based compensation based on Edison International's common stock. Additionally, she may hold Edison International stock-based interests through an employee benefit plan and can participate in an Edison International shareholder dividend reinvestment and stock purchase plan. She owns no securities of Southern California Edison or the Issuer. Ronald L. Olson, a partner of Munger, Tolles & Olson LLP, is a member of the board of directors of Edison International and Southern California Edison.

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

Available Information

We file reports required by the Exchange Act, proxy statements and other information with the Securities and Exchange Commission. You may read and copy these reports and proxy statements and other information at the Public Reference Room maintained by the Securities and Exchange Commission at 100 F Street, N.E., Washington, D.C. 20549. You may obtain further information on the operation of the Securities and Exchange Commission's Public Reference Room by calling them at 1-800-SEC-0330.

The Securities and Exchange Commission also maintains an Internet web site that contains reports, proxy statements and other information about issuers, such as Southern California Edison, that file electronically with the Securities and Exchange Commission. The address of that web site is http://www.sec.gov.

You may also review reports, proxy statements and other information about Southern California Edison at our offices at 2244 Walnut Grove Avenue, Rosemead, California 91770. You may view and obtain copies of some of those reports and other information on the web site maintained by Southern California Edison's parent, Edison International, at http://www.edison.com. Information contained on or that can be accessed through this website does not constitute part of this prospectus.

This prospectus is part of a registration statement that we and the Issuer filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission. You may obtain the full registration statement from the Securities and Exchange Commission or us, as indicated below. We filed forms or copies of the articles of incorporation and other documents establishing the terms of the offered securities as exhibits to the registration statement. Statements in this prospectus about these documents are summaries. You should refer to the actual documents for a more complete description of the relevant matters.

Incorporation by Reference

The rules of the Securities and Exchange Commission allow us to "incorporate by reference" into this prospectus, which means that we can disclose important information to you by referring you to another document filed separately with the Securities and Exchange Commission. The information incorporated by reference is considered to be part of this prospectus, and later information that we file with the Securities and Exchange Commission will automatically update and supersede the earlier information. This prospectus incorporates by reference the documents listed below that we have previously filed or may file in the future with the Securities and Exchange Commission. These documents contain important information about Southern California Edison.

- Our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2013 filed on February 25, 2014.
- Our Current Reports on Form 8-K filed on January 24, 2014, February 25, 2014 and February 27, 2014.
- All additional documents that we file with the Securities and Exchange Commission under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act between the date of this prospectus and the end of the offering of the securities described in this prospectus. Those documents include Annual Reports on Form 10-K, Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q and Current Reports on Form 8-K, and proxy statements mailed to our shareholders.

Upon request, we will provide a copy of any of these filings without charge to each person to whom a copy of this prospectus has been delivered. You may request a copy of these filings by writing or calling us at:

Southern California Edison Company
2244 Walnut Grove Avenue
P.O. Box 800
Rosemead, California 91770
Attention: Corporate Governance
Telephone (626) 302-4008
Fax (626) 302-2050



SCE Trust III

11,000,000

5.75% Fixed-to-Floating Rate Trust Preference Securities

(Cumulative, Liquidation Amount \$25 per Trust Preference Security) Fully and unconditionally guaranteed, to the extent described herein, by

Southern California Edison Company

PROSPECTUS

February 27, 2014

Joint Book-Running Managers
J.P. Morgan
Morgan Stanley
RBC Capital Markets
Wells Fargo Securities

